# Fun Facts About LGBT

### **Our Goal**

The goal of this document is not to spread hate but only to inform. This is for educational purposes only. Use these in debates, not to insult. If someone is using our document as a form of hate, please report to us immediately.

Translations (in progress)
Spanish: 🗏 Datos curiosos sobre LGBT
French: Faits amusants sur les LGBT
German: 🔳 Interessante Fakten über LGBT
Italian: 🗏 Curiosità su LGBT
Russian: 🗏 Интересные факты о ЛГБТ
Turkish: 🗉 LGBT Hakkında Gerçekler
Discord Server: https://discord.com/invite/etYEBJJe5v
To-do:
Important:
<ul> <li>Create separate documents for other languages</li> </ul>
$\hfill\Box$ Change captions for some sources to include something similar to "A study
found", mentioning where the data came from and sample size
Regular:
☐ Grammar and spelling checks
☐ Format new data
☐ Add new sources
• Languages:
✓ French
✓ <del>German</del>
✓ Italian
Russian
☐ Chinese
☐ Arabic
☑ <del>Turkish</del>
☐ Serbian

### Contents

- Health
  - Physical health
    - STDs
    - Other
  - o Mental Health
- Homosexuality is Environmental, Not Genetic
  - o <u>Inconsistency</u>
  - o Causes:
    - Gender Nonconformity
    - Molestation
    - (Poor) Upbringing
    - Porn
- Gender Dysphoria is Environmental
- Relationships & Sexual Behavior
  - Promiscuity/Instability
    - Separation
  - o <u>Domestic Abuse</u>
  - Same-sex Parenting
- Trans
  - o **Health** 
    - STDs
    - Mental Health
      - Suicide
  - o "Gender Affirming Care"
    - Puberty Blockers
    - Hormone Therapy
    - Transition Surgery
    - Social Transition
  - o <u>Transgenders in Sports</u>
  - o Trans Genocide MYTH
- Crime
  - Violent Crime

- o Drug Use
- o Prison
- Sexual crime
  - Pedophilia
- Uncategorised
- About

### If you're viewing this as a downloaded copy

Follow this link to see the live document on Google Docs; the most up-to-date version: <a href="https://shorturl.at/HIKRZ">https://shorturl.at/HIKRZ</a>

## Health

## **Physical Health**

### **STDs**

In the U.S., **MSM** (men who have sex with men) are **2**% of the **population**, however they make up **71**% of all new **HIV** cases (2020). **87**% of **HIV** cases among **men** were of **gay** men (2019)

https://www.hiv.gov/hiv-basics/overview/data-and-trends/statistics

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/gLK9x">https://archive.ph/gLK9x</a>

**Gays** are up to **109** times as **likely** to have an **STD** compared to **heterosexuals**The **rate** of **HIV** and **Syphilis** infection is significantly **higher** among **homosexual** men **Gay** men are **67** times **more likely** to have **HIV** (U.S., 2012)

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC3462414/

Archive Links: https://archive.ph/hPY6F

 $\frac{https://web.archive.org/web/20230803202014/https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC3462414/pdf/TOAIDJ-6-98.pdf}{}$ 

### 42.6% of homosexual men have HPV in lifetime compared to just 13.2% of heterosexual men

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/30475987/

Archive Links: https://archive.ph/M9ycE

https://web.archive.org/web/20230803211405/https://sci-hub.se/10.1093/cid/ciy1002

**Homosexuals** are **2**% of the population but **70**% of **HIV** cases **overall** and **86**% of cases among **men** (U.S., 2019)

https://www.cdc.gov/hiv/statistics/overview/in-us/incidence.html

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/06l0B

Minimally, at least 94% of cases of monkeypox are among homosexual men

https://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/volumes/71/wr/mm7132e3.htm?s\_cid=mm7132e3\_w Archive Link: https://archive.ph/2Cehn

MSM are 59% of all HIV cases while being only 4% of the population according to CDC's estimate, and are over 44 times more likely to have HIV (2010).

CDC also states that of MSM in 20 major U.S. cities in 2011, nearly 1 in 5 MSM are infected with HIV at that moment.

Between 2008-2010 HIV cases among MSM increased 12%, while for heterosexual women, HIV cases decreased 18% and for heterosexual men there was no change

https://www.cdc.gov/stdconference/2010/CDC-MSM-508.pdf Archive Link:

 $\frac{https://web.archive.org/web/20230803195513/https://www.cdc.gov/stdconference/2010/CDC-MSM-508.pdf$ 

https://www.cdc.gov/nchhstp/newsroom/docs/factsheets/archive/new-hiv-infections-508.pdf Archive Link:

https://web.archive.org/web/20230803195606/https://www.cdc.gov/nchhstp/newsroom/docs/factsheets/archive/new-hiv-infections-508.pdf

In the **U.S., (2016) homosexuals** made up an estimated **73**% of new **HIV** cases even though they were only **2**% of the **population** 

https://www.cdc.gov/nchhstp/newsroom/docs/factsheets/cdc-msm-508.pdf Archive Link:

https://web.archive.org/web/20230803195742/https://www.cdc.gov/nchhstp/newsroom/docs/factsheets/cdc-msm-508.pdf

The **risk of HIV** through **unprotected male homosexual intercourse** is seen to be **extremely high**, as much **18 times greater than unprotected vaginal intercourse**.

In fact <u>when protection</u> is used this <u>gap only rises</u> since condoms have been shown to have 80% efficiency in heterosexuals as opposed to 70% in male homosexuals

https://academic.oup.com/ije/article/39/4/1048/791327?login=false

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/sR0Eo">https://archive.ph/sR0Eo</a>

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/25469526/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/tUFE5">https://archive.ph/tUFE5</a>

**Worldwide**, the risk of **HIV acquisition among gay men** and other men who have sex with men was **22 times higher** in 2018 **than** it was **among all adult men**.

https://www.unaids.org/en/resources/presscentre/featurestories/2019/november/20191105\_key-populations

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/bihGr">https://archive.ph/bihGr</a>

### **Homosexuals** were **70**% of all **HIV** cases in 2018 (U.S. & Dependant Areas)

https://www.cdc.gov/hiv/pdf/library/reports/surveillance/cdc-hiv-surveillance-report-2018-upda ted-vol-31.pdf

Archive Link:

https://web.archive.org/web/20230803195953/https://www.cdc.gov/hiv/pdf/library/reports/surveillance/cdc-hiv-surveillance-report-2018-updated-vol-31.pdf

Homosexuals engaging in high risk sexual activity (i.e. unprotected sex, many partners) are <u>1</u> times more likely to have inflammatory bowel disease than heterosexuals who engage in the <u>same</u> high risk sexual <u>behaviour</u>

https://gut.bmj.com/content/early/2022/08/31/gutjnl-2022-328218

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/Zve4f">https://archive.ph/Zve4f</a>

WSW (Women who have sex with women) are more likely to acquire bacterial, viral, and protozoal STIs.

https://academic.oup.com/cid/article/53/suppl\_3/S84/312345

Archive Links: <a href="https://archive.ph/oqmWv">https://archive.ph/oqmWv</a>

https://tinyurl.com/bdekwc5w

### 94%-95% of new HIV cases among young men are linked to gay sex

https://www.lifesitenews.com/news/cdc-94-to-95-percent-of-hiv-cases-among-boys-and-young-men-linked-to-gay-se/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/DS09M

According to the CDC, in 2014, 83% of male Syphilis cases affected men who have sex with men.

https://www.cdc.gov/nchhstp/newsroom/2015/std-surveillance-report.html

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/ox9K6">https://archive.ph/ox9K6</a>

 $\underline{\text{https://web.archive.org/web/20230821222228/https://www.cdc.gov/nchhstp/newsroom/docs/factsheet}$ 

s/STD-Trends-508.pdf

### 1 in 8 gay men in London has HIV

http://www.pinknews.co.uk/2014/11/18/13-of-gay-and-bisexual-men-in-london-living-with-hiv/ Archive Link: https://archive.ph/lsBiq

1 in 5 gay and bisexual men have HIV in 21 major US cities and half of them do not know it <a href="https://www.reuters.com/article/us-aids-usa/1-in-5-gay-bisexual-men-in-u-s-cities-has-hiv-idUST">https://www.reuters.com/article/us-aids-usa/1-in-5-gay-bisexual-men-in-u-s-cities-has-hiv-idUST</a> RE68M3H220100923

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/IYkdM">https://archive.ph/IYkdM</a>

As many as 50% of homosexuals have HIV in their lifetime

https://www.cdc.gov/nchhstp/newsroom/docs/factsheets/cdc-msm-508.pdf

#### Archive Link:

https://web.archive.org/web/20230804033559/https://www.cdc.gov/nchhstp/newsroom/docs/factsheets/cdc-msm-508.pdf

In 2019, gay and bisexual men accounted for 69% of all HIV cases in the US

https://www.cdc.gov/hiv/group/msm/msm-content/diagnoses.html

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/XmsqK

About **94.4**% of **HIV cases** between the **ages 13-19** and **94.7**% between the ages **20-24** were **linked** to **gay sex** compared to **3.3-3.5**% for **heterosexual sex** 

https://www.cdc.gov/hiv/pdf/statistics\_surveillance\_Adolescents.pdf

Archive Link:

https://web.archive.org/web/20230803200134/https://www.cdc.gov/hiv/pdf/statistics\_surveillance\_Adolescents.pdf

From 2005–14, HIV diagnoses decreased in the United States by 19% overall, but increased 6% among all gay and bisexual men

https://archive.is/kwz7N

### Homosexuals are 42 times more likely to have gonorrhoea

 $\underline{https://www.cdc.gov/nchhstp/newsroom/docs/factsheets/std-trends-508.pdf}$ 

Archive Link:

https://web.archive.org/web/20230803200312/https://www.cdc.gov/nchhstp/newsroom/docs/factsheets/s/std-trends-508.pdf

In 2014, LGBT accounted for 83% of primary and secondary syphilis cases

https://www.cdc.gov/msmhealth/STD.htm

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/00bcD">https://archive.ph/00bcD</a>

Infection rates for gonorrhoea and chlamydia are increasing among active homosexual men

http://journals.lww.com/stdjournal/Abstract/2015/02000/Substantial\_Increases\_in\_Chlamydia\_and Gonorrhea.6.aspx

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/DjWKb">https://archive.ph/DjWKb</a>

Homosexuals account for 67% of AIDS patients (U.S., 2016)

https://archive.ph/scA5b

Active homosexual men are 17 times more likely than straight people to have anal cancer

https://www.cdc.gov/msmhealth/STD.htm

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/00bcD">https://archive.ph/00bcD</a>

A **study** found **67.5%** of **homosexual** men are **infected** with **intestinal parasites** compared to **16%** of **heterosexual** men

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC1704818/

Archive Links: <a href="https://archive.ph/U9405">https://archive.ph/U9405</a>

https://web.archive.org/web/20230804033730/https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC1704818

/pdf/canmedaj01466-0054.pdf

# **10%** of **new Hepatitis A** and **20%** of all **new Hepatitis B** infections in the United States are **among gay and bisexual men**

https://www.cdc.gov/msmhealth/viral-hepatitis.htm

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/jw47

### 47% of homosexuals have HPV compared to only 12% of heterosexuals

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/21148496/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/6tnBE

### Homosexual men are 35 times more likely to have anal cancer than heterosexual men

https://academic.oup.com/jid/article/204/11/1711/850478

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/4n3Ag">https://archive.ph/4n3Ag</a>

https://tinyurl.com/j44udhu5

# **Gay** and **bisexual** men living with **HIV** and those who reported **receptive anal intercourse** were at **increased risk** of incident anal **HRHPV** (high-risk anal human papillomavirus)

https://sti.bmj.com/content/98/2/101

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/Pt4mc

https://web.archive.org/web/20230821225133/https://sti.bmj.com/content/sextrans/98/2/101.full.pdf

### 39% of homosexual men have EBV virus compared to 6% of heterosexuals

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/10837190/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/0dpxu">https://sci-hub.se/10.1086/315521</a>

https://web.archive.org/web/20230821225706/https://sci-hub.se/10.1086/315521

### Homosexual behavior creates new strains of multi-drug resistant STDs

https://www.acpjournals.org/doi/10.7326/0003-4819-148-4-200802190-00204

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/g2vqv

https://sci-hub.se/10.7326/0003-4819-148-4-200802190-00204

https://web.archive.org/web/20230821225842/https://sci-hub.se/10.7326/0003-4819-148-4-200802190-

00204

### **Lesbians** are **significantly more likely** to have **chlamydia** than **heterosexual** women

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/20724697/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/uj63Y">https://archive.ph/uj63Y</a>

https://archive.ph/Ai790

More recent data from NHANES conducted in 2001–2006 among women aged 18–59 years demonstrates an **HSV-2 seroprevalence** of **36.2**% among **women reporting same-sex partners in their lifetime**.

Compared to 23.8% among women reporting no lifetime same-sex behaviour

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/20531032/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/zP9bN

https://archive.ph/vmMHN

**66.8% of homosexuals** report to having **previous infection with pediculosis**; **38.4%, gonorrhoea**; **24.1%, nonspecific urethritis**; **18.1%, venereal warts**; **13.5%, syphilis**; **9.7%, hepatitis**; and **9.4%, herpes** (1977, n=4.2K)

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/6895004/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/GYwZV

https://web.archive.org/web/20230821231851/https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC1619871/pdf/amiph00669-0030.pdf

Homosexual men have a high prevalence of child sexual abuse (CSA) in the United States, and it is suggested that CSA history is a risk factor for HIV infection in men who have sex with men (MSM). 27.3% of homosexual men reported a CSA history. Meta-analysis indicated that MSM with CSA history were more likely to be HIV positive and to engage in recent unprotected anal intercourse. They were also more likely to report frequent casual male partners, substance use, and sex while under the influence of alcohol or other drugs.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/22676462/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/P7bGI

Bisexually active adolescent males report especially high levels of AIDS risk behaviour

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/11818292/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/t23bg

## <u>Other</u>

National Household Survey of Drug Abuse found that **homosexual sex** is **as harmful as drug abuse**, **prostitution**, **or smoking** 

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/16173359/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/MaEl0">https://archive.ph/MaEl0</a>

A large representative sample of Canadian homosexuals found that **on average homosexuals** have up to **20 years lower life expectancy** 

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/9222793/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/u2hxd

https://tinyurl.com/yvxv9any

Sexual minorities are significantly less likely to be physically active or exercise.

**Sexual minorities** (lesbian, gay, bisexual, mostly heterosexual) have on average 1.21-2.62 h/week less MVPA (physical activity, exercise) and are **46-76** % **less likely** to participate in **team sports** than heterosexuals.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/24347406/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/c0jq4

 $\underline{https://web.archive.org/web/20230821232615/https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC3945417}$ 

/pdf/nihms551295.pdf

After accounting for several covariates, compared with heterosexual females, sexual minority females are less likely to participate in team sports and more likely to be overweight, and more likely to be obese. Sexual minority males are less likely than heterosexual males to be physically active or to participate in team sports

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/26180946/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/MkjQ1

https://archive.ph/zCnB0

Systematic review of research found that **lesbian and bisexual women** have **significantly greater body mass index** (BMI) and a **higher percentage with a BMI over 30** than heterosexual women

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/25747521/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/H9F0f">https://archive.ph/H9F0f</a>

### Attractive and successful women are more likely to be heterosexual

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/22329089/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/J90yo

https://sci-hub.se/10.1080/19485565.2011.615172

https://web.archive.org/web/20230821233734/https://sci-hub.se/10.1080/19485565.2011.615172

### A homosexual lifestyle can result in a lower lifespan than smokers

https://www.lifesitenews.com/news/expert-research-finds-homosexuality-more-dangerous-than-smoking/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/LAnUG

# **Homosexual orientation** was associated with **1.5-fold higher odd**s of reporting **erectile dysfunction**

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/30926517/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/M6Imb

# **70%** of all **homosexual men** are **infected** with **intestinal parasites**, as opposed to only **10% of straight men**

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/7437971/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/DLw0y">https://archive.ph/DLw0y</a>

https://web.archive.org/web/20230821233906/https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC1704818/pdf/canmedaj01466-0054.pdf

"Men who practise anal intercourse have higher rates of faecal incontinence."

"Men who practised anal intercourse had higher odds of having faecal incontinence than women."

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/26753893/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/jwPuf">https://archive.ph/jwPuf</a>

 $\underline{https://web.archive.org/web/20230821234044/https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5231615}$ 

/pdf/nihms840590.pdf

The immune system can be severely compromised if sperm were to be injected into a host's anus because of the sperm's reproductive mechanisms, as can be seen from this experiment on the rabbits:

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/6608789/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/IrUN8">https://archive.ph/IrUN8</a>

https://sci-hub.se/10.1126/science.6608789

https://web.archive.org/web/20230821234203/https://sci-hub.se/10.1126/science.6608789

Anal sex is extremely dangerous as the female body can comprehend certain signals emitted by "immuno-regulatory macromolecules" found in seminal fluid. These signals allow for the intimate union necessary for human reproduction in the vagina. However, when these signals are received in other areas, i.e, the anus, they are not properly interpreted and can lead to the fusion of sperm with somatic body cells. This fusion often leads to the formation of cancerous malignancies:

https://doi.org/10.1038/icb.1997.25 Archive Link: https://archive.ph/zDEnv https://sci-hub.se/10.1038/icb.1997.25

https://web.archive.org/web/20230821234441/https://sci-hub.se/10.1038/icb.1997.25

Compared to straight adults, **lesbian** females had a **significantly higher** chance of being **overweight** while **gay males** had a **significantly lower** chance of being **overweight**. Similarly, **lesbians** were **more likely** to be **obese** whereas **gay men** were **significantly less likely** to be **obese**. **Bisexual females** had a **significantly higher chance** of being **overweight** and **obese** whereas **bisexual males** showed no **significant difference**.

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC6572698/

Archive Link:

 $\frac{https://web.archive.org/web/20230821234552/https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC6572698/pdf/ijerph-16-01828.pdf}{pdf/ijerph-16-01828.pdf}$ 

### Mental Health

It is known that LGBT persons generally have poorer mental health than normal people (if you don't know, you can see from the following sources). Apologists say this is due to discrimination, however if this is true then they have to prove that gays are discriminated against as much as the mental health statistics show. Since (as the following sources show) the rate of discrimination does not match the higher rate of poor mental health, the association between their mental health conditions and homosexuality are an indication of it (i.e. homosexuality) being a severe mental illness that must be corrected.

In Sweden, a country with <u>extremely tolerant climate</u> for <u>homosexuality</u>, <u>married gays</u> have <u>3</u> <u>times higher suicide rates</u> and are <u>significantly more depressed</u>, <u>even after adjusting for socioeconomic status</u>, also <u>after adjusting for HIV status</u>

https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007%2Fs10654-016-0154-6

Archive Links: <a href="https://archive.ph/sxibe">https://archive.ph/sxibe</a>

https://sci-hub.se/10.1007/s10654-016-0154-6

https://web.archive.org/web/20230821234733/https://sci-hub.se/10.1007/s10654-016-0154-6

Men in Denmark (one very pro gay society, one of the most pro-gay societies) that are in same sex relationships have an 8 times higher risk for suicide

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/20033129/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/1PLdN

https://archive.ph/09gaw

# Discrimination due to sexual orientation alone is not significantly associated with past year psychiatric disorders

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/24826824/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/pnLBL">https://archive.ph/pnLBL</a>

https://web.archive.org/web/20230821235710/https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC4144327

/pdf/nihms579680.pdf

Compared to heterosexuals, LGBT individuals have significantly poorer mental health (higher levels of psychological distress, greater likelihood of having a mental disorder diagnosis), more substance use, ect, and adjusting for sociodemographic variables or adjusting for discrimination DOES NOT account for these mental health disparities between heterosexual and LGBT persons, meaning discrimination isn't causing it.

https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/15574090802226626?journalCode=wlhr20

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/z66M3

https://sci-hub.se/10.1080/15574090802226626

https://web.archive.org/web/20230821235822/https://sci-hub.se/10.1080/15574090802226626

It is **often suggested** that **suicide** in LGBT youth is **due to discrimination**, but when **120 consecutive suicides** were **analysed** it was found that in **0 cases** among LGBT youth did the

suicide follow an episode of stigma, but those who committed suicide did have other mental disorders as well

https://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1111/j.1943-278X.1995.tb00491.x

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/i7NxB">https://archive.ph/i7NxB</a>

https://sci-hub.se/10.1111/j.1943-278x.1995.tb00491.x

Adjusting for discrimination, victimisation and social isolation only partially mediates relationship between psychiatric disorders and homosexuality, homosexuals are still significantly more likely to have other mental illnesses after adjustment

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/29450600/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/e0kTa

 $\underline{https://web.archive.org/web/20230822000218/https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5862943}$ 

/pdf/127\_2018\_Article\_1491.pdf

A 2022 meta analysis of studies on mental health of sexual minority individuals found that compared to heterosexuals, homosexuals/bisexuals are significantly more likely to have a psychiatric disorder of all categories and are significantly more likely to have depression or be suicidal. Also there is no evidence for a trend of an improvement in recent years (as there is more social support) but that it's staying the same.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/35090051/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/PxfKx">https://archive.ph/PxfKx</a>

https://archive.ph/VbqLg

Homophobia does not have a significant effect on substance use among homosexuals

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/25397640/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/eRQ5x">https://archive.ph/eRQ5x</a>

https://archive.ph/bR0Wm

"Gay/lesbian and bisexual respondents had higher levels of psychopathology than heterosexuals across all outcomes. Gay/lesbian respondents had higher odds of exposure to child abuse and housing adversity, and bisexual respondents had higher odds of exposure to child abuse, housing adversity, and intimate partner violence, than heterosexuals. Greater exposure to these adversities explained between 10-20% of the relative excess of suicidality, depression, tobacco use, and symptoms of alcohol and drug abuse among LGB youths compared to heterosexuals."

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/22964371/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/ivlC3">https://archive.ph/ivlC3</a>

https://web.archive.org/web/20230822001037/https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC3445753

/pdf/nihms400049.pdf

Homophobic bullying has no statistically significant effect on substance use of LGB adolescents

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/28641130/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/dPb4Q">https://archive.ph/dPb4Q</a>

https://web.archive.org/web/20230822013232/https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5575887

/pdf/nihms886441.pdf

Lesbian, gay, and bisexual youth were more than twice as likely to have attempted suicide than their heterosexual peers.

https://www.cdc.gov/msmhealth/suicide-violence-prevention.htm

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/Vn3UF

### Homosexuals in the Netherlands are 10 times more likely to report suicidal thoughts

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/16799841/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/nhMUp">https://archive.ph/nhMUp</a>

https://sci-hub.se/10.1007/s10508-006-9020-z

https://web.archive.org/web/20230822013406/https://sci-hub.se/10.1007/s10508-006-9020-z

"Gay, lesbian, and bisexual (GLB) youths report elevated levels of substance use relative to heterosexual youths [...] This report longitudinally examined three hypothesised explanations for cigarette, alcohol, and marijuana use among 156 GLB youths. Counter to two hypotheses, neither a history of childhood sexual abuse nor recent experiences of gay-related stressful life events were associated with increased substance use over time."

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/15451129/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/ZXRRt">https://archive.ph/ZXRRt</a>

https://sci-hub.se/10.1016/j.addbeh.2004.02.032

https://web.archive.org/web/20230822013841/https://sci-hub.se/10.1016/j.addbeh.2004.02.032

Study comparing homosexual twin to their heterosexual twin found that:

Same-gender sexual orientation is significantly associated with each of the suicidality measures.

Homosexual to heterosexual twins matched-pair odds ratios are following: **2.4** for thoughts about death; **4.4** for wanted to die; **4.1** for suicidal ideation; **6.5** for attempted suicide; and **5.1** for any of the suicidal symptoms.

After adjustment for substance abuse and depressive symptoms (other than suicidality), all of the suicidality measures remain significantly associated with same-gender sexual orientation except for wanting to die.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/10530625/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/aHc2L

https://archive.ph/EYxh0

Gay and bisexual men are significantly more likely to have eating disorders than heterosexual men.

https://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1002/eat.20360

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/wip/BFwRC

### Only 63% of autistic individuals are heterosexual, much lower than the general population

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/34536071/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/yfdqJ

# Non-heterosexuals on average have higher psychopathy, narcissism and self-centred personalities

https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/abs/pii/S0191886921004177

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/uSx5J">https://archive.ph/uSx5J</a>

**LGBT** are over **4** times **more likely** to commit **suicide** 

LGBT are 2.5 times more likely to have anxiety

Over 2 times more likely to have depression

And 3 times more likely to have long term psychological problems

https://healthyliferecovery.com/mental-health-addiction-in-lgbtq/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/HmcVl">https://archive.ph/HmcVl</a>

**Bisexual** students are about **1.5x more likely** to report **suicidal thoughts** and attempts compared to **Gays and Lesbians** 

**3x** as many **nonbinary people** reported **suicidal thoughts** as those who identified as **men and women** 

Most suicide attempts among LGBQ people occurred within 5 years of 'realising ones sexual identity'

Suicidal thoughts come as early as 14 when 'realising ones sexual identity' Lifetime suicide attempts were reported by 31% of young LGBQ people

https://williamsinstitute.law.ucla.edu/press/suicide-coming-out-press-release/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/Px7Z0

# **Homosexuals** are **more likely** than **straight** people to have **anxiety**, **depression** and **bipolar disorder**

https://www.cdc.gov/msmhealth/mental-health.htm

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/LKQ81">https://archive.ph/LKQ81</a>

Study of lesbian and bisexual women finds that "sexist and heterosexist events were not significantly related to positive psychological well being"

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/19042281/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/leCFG">https://archive.ph/leCFG</a>

Gay men are 7 – 12 times more likely than straight men to have eating disorders

https://www.nationaleatingdisorders.org/learn/general-information/lgbtg

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/0zj0b">https://archive.ph/0zj0b</a>

# The **LGBT** population is **2 – 3** times **more likely** to have **long-term psychological** or **emotional problems**

https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007%2Fs11606-014-2905-y

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/GoSuB">https://archive.ph/GoSuB</a>

### Lesbians are twice as likely as straight women to have eating disorders

https://www.nationaleatingdisorders.org/learn/general-information/lgbtg

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/0zj0b">https://archive.ph/0zj0b</a>

# Homosexuals are more likely to have mental illness, have 2 or more lifetime disorders and to have substance use disorder

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/11146762/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/JNCxB

By analysing CDC data it was found that identifying as bisexual/homosexual was associated with fewer past attempts at quitting smoking, lower age at first cigarette, and higher nicotine dependence when compared to heterosexual women

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/25485860/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/0R24x">https://archive.ph/0R24x</a>

Meta analysis found that LGB adults have higher prevalence of poor mental health and low wellbeing when compared to heterosexuals

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/27009565/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/JuTtf

# Homosexuality is significantly related with psychopathology and substance abuse/dependance disorders.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/10530626/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/e16mg">https://archive.ph/e16mg</a>

### Homosexuality is correlated with high neuroticism

https://psycnet.apa.org/record/1986-17173-001

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/OI6Wd

### Homosexuals score higher than heterosexuals on neuroticism

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/32510233/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/aRsju">https://archive.ph/aRsju</a>

# **Discrimination** and **bullying does not account** for **suicide disparity** between **heterosexuals** and **homosexuals**, but only **14**% of the **disparity**

https://www.jahonline.org/article/S1054-139X(20)30687-X/fulltext

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/wip/rSmg4">https://archive.ph/wip/rSmg4</a>

### General discrimination has only 11% effect on suicide rates

Copyright © 2022 Dragonary. All rights reserved.

### (PS: that doesn't mediate multiple fold disparity)

https://www.cambridge.org/core/journals/psychological-medicine/article/association-of-childhood-bullying-victimisation-with-suicide-deaths-findings-from-a-50year-nationwide-cohort-study/BEFC40031370A706EA1AFCD3D2CC259C

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/noY9W

A **study** of **twins** examined the relationship between **homosexuality** and **suicide**. It found that **homosexuals** were at a **higher risk** for **overall mental health problems** and were **6.5 times more likely** than the **heterosexual twins** to have **attempted suicide** 

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/10530625/

Archive: https://archive.ph/aHc2L

According to a systematic review and meta analysis of 40 studies:

Lgbt people are 3.74 times more likely to have "mental difficulty", whilst they are only 2.67 times more likely to report victimisation

Also it found 66% of lgbt never experienced victimisation

https://journals.plos.org/plosone/article?id=10.1371/journal.pone.0245268

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/NhBLm

"In adjusted logistic regression models, gay or lesbian respondents had greater odds than heterosexual respondents of reporting anxiety disorders, mood disorders, and anxiety-mood disorders. Bisexual respondents had greater odds of reporting anxiety disorders, mood disorders, anxiety-mood disorders, and heavy drinking. Gay or lesbian and bisexual respondents had greater odds than heterosexuals of reporting co-occurring anxiety or mood disorders and heavy drinking. The highest rates of disorders were observed among bisexual respondents, with nearly quadruple the rates of anxiety, mood, and combined anxiety and mood disorders relative to heterosexuals and approximately twice the rates of gay or lesbian respondents."

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/26985615/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/wip/RtVdk

# Homosexuality is Environmental, Not Genetic

A study on twins suggested zero **genetic influence on homosexuality**. "[...] the pattern of concordance (similarity across pairs) of same-sex preference for sibling pairs does **not suggest genetic influence independent of social context.**"

Regarding causation: "[...] our results support the hypothesis that less gendered socialization in early childhood and preadolescence shapes subsequent same-sex romantic preferences."

https://psycnet.apa.org/record/2002-15745-002

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/NeCzJ">https://archive.ph/NeCzJ</a>

**Gay gene doesn't exist**, genes explain only **8%–25%** of **homosexuality**, not even a quarter at most

Also, the study found there is no X chromosome association with homosexuality

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/31467194/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/ftV3C">https://archive.ph/ftV3C</a>

There is no X-gene association with homosexuality, there is no "gay gene"

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/10405456/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/3VcKP

Xq28 is not the "gay gene", it has been debunked

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/10213693/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/wip/88vOi

Homophobia is 36% genetic, higher than homosexuality. By pro-LGBT logic it should be considered hateful to stigmatise homophobia.

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC2292426/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/WoEk4

### Black Americans are more homophobic than White Americans,

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC2974805/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/Y8MOW">https://archive.ph/Y8MOW</a>

And yet, <u>Black Americans are more likely to identify as gay</u> than any other group in the US. If a large portion of the population was secretly always gay and homophobia is the reason why less people traditionally identified as gay, then Black Americans should be less likely than White Americans to identify as gay.

https://www.washingtoninformer.com/blacks-are-more-likely-to-identify-as-gay-than-any-other-group/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/NPkKh">https://archive.ph/NPkKh</a>

Study shows **identical twins** with **different sexual orientations**. These **differences** within the **pairs** are the **same** as **homosexuals** and **heterosexuals** who are **not twins or related**. From this we concluded that **homosexuality** is **caused by** the **environment**, and not **genetics**.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/30297914/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/wip/CtvVl

By analysing **identical twins** with **discordant sexual orientation**, it was found that **sexual orientation** and **gender non-conformity** is **caused** by **non-genetic factors** 

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/29154643/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/Yno9U">https://archive.ph/Yno9U</a>

**Number of people** engaging in **homosexual** practices **increased 2–3 times** in the **last 50 years** <a href="https://www.sciencedaily.com/releases/2016/06/160601131959.htm">https://www.sciencedaily.com/releases/2016/06/160601131959.htm</a>

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/SFmig

In **non-western tribal societies** there isn't any **homosexual behavior**, it isn't an option, there isn't even a word for it

https://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/full/10.1002/9781118896877.wbiehs472

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/B16hl

**56%** of **homosexuals** and **18%** of **heterosexuals** reported having a **homosexual teacher**, showing that **homosexual teachers** do **influence children** into this **lifestyle** 

**12%** of **men** and **4%** of **women** with **homosexual teachers** have said that the **teacher** has made **sexual advances** towards them.

Homosexual teachers influence children to accept homosexuality.

**20%** of those with a **homosexual teacher** said they were **influenced** to regard **homosexuality** as **socially acceptable**.

Homosexual teachers influence kids to try homosexuality, 4% have said that the teacher influenced them to try homosexuality.

"The findings that homosexuals more frequently claimed to have had homosexual teachers and more frequently reported homosexual sex with teachers tend to fit the contagion model of homosexuality—that homosexuality is taught by or caught by sexual interaction with homosexual practitioners."

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/9005252/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/w4dVD">https://archive.ph/w4dVD</a>

These **findings** are **consonant with** those of **other studies** in which **disproportionately more incest** by **homosexuals** was **reported**.

Incest cannot be excluded as a significant basis for homosexuality.

https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/10.2466/pr0.1995.76.2.611

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/ykqp1">https://archive.ph/ykqp1</a>

Alcoholism is 50% genetic, much higher than homosexuality

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/25171596/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/AE2Fz

Only **20%** of **male monozygotic twins** share **homosexuality**, the **difference** between **concordance rate** of **monozygotic twins** and **dizygotic twins** was **not significant**, which suggests **little to no genetic influence**, and shows that it is more **caused** by the **environment** instead.

If it was **heritable**, it should be shared **100%** of the time in **monozygotic twins**, yet that's nowhere near the truth.

https://ajp.psychiatryonline.org/doi/full/10.1176/appi.ajp.157.11.1843

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/JugBP">https://archive.ph/JugBP</a>

Only **20%** of **male monozygotic twins** share **homosexuality**, which suggests **little to no genetic influence**, and shows that it is more **caused** by the **environment** instead.

If it was **heritable**, it should be shared **100%** of the time in **monozygotic twins**, yet that's nowhere near the truth.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/10743878/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/wip/1hBY4">https://archive.ph/wip/1hBY4</a>

An **experiment** called "universe 25" had a **group of rodents isolated in a box** with **everything they needed** (food, water, etc.) **except personal space.** This **caused many abnormal behaviours** which would **result** in the **death** of the rodents.

One of said abnormal behaviours was intentional homosexuality. This could show that homosexuality is related to other destructive behaviours displayed by the rats like cannibalism and females abandoning their young as they were both caused by the same thing.

https://www.cabinetmagazine.org/issues/42/wiles.php

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/SUin3

An **experiment** called **"universe 25"** had a group of **rodents** isolated in a box with **everything they needed (food, water, etc.)** except **open space.** This caused many **abnormal behaviours** which would result in the **death** of the **rodents**. One of said **abnormal behaviours** was **intentional homosexuality**, suggesting **homosexuality** may very well precede and cause the end of the human race like it did for the **rodents**.

https://www.cabinetmagazine.org/issues/42/wiles.php

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/SUin3

Former American Psychological Association President: "Homosexuals Can Change"

https://youtu.be/RuyCT9ygT-4

Archive Link:

https://media.discordapp.net/attachments/1152983818240790598/1167853206278246400/Political Correctness Rules Not Science .mp4?ex=654fa30e&is=653d2e0e&hm=1b2b662fe04f572e2f8bdb1df5cdc810b44d44d6216ae394e6b8a666555f9595&

## Inconsistency

As many as **33%** of people **identify** as some part of **LGBT** in their **life** While only **5% identify** as **LGBT** at the time of the **study** 

https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/s10508-010-9691-3

Archive Link: https://archive.md/wip/Nki0w

99.8% of lesbian, gay and bisexual teenagers will change their sexual orientation within 13 years

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/26048483/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.md/4LupV">https://archive.md/4LupV</a>

"Furthermore, the majority of the nonheterosexual respondents had undergone multiple changes in sexual identity: 82 % of the lesbian/bisexual women and 78 % of the gay/bisexual men reported having switched their sexual identity label at least once after having first adopted a nonheterosexual identity, and 45 % of women and 34 % of men reported two or more identity changes."

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/27873031/ Archive Link: https://archive.md/wip/ryUzA

**52%** of **gay-identified men** and **61%** of **lesbian-identified women** indicated current **opposite sex attraction** and current or past **opposite sex behaviour** 

https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/s10508-012-9921-y

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.md/UwlD6">https://archive.md/UwlD6</a>

Identifying as lesbian, gay or bisexual does not end sexual questioning or confusion

https://psycnet.apa.org/record/2005-11757-004

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.md/jw6h9">https://archive.md/jw6h9</a>

Gay men and lesbians can change their sexual orientation

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/14567650/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/SXgoA">https://archive.ph/SXgoA</a>

Over the **10 years** of the **study** 

2/3 lgbt women changed their sexual orientation at least once

https://psycnet.apa.org/doiLanding?doi=10.1037%2F0012-1649.44.1.5

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/TgOyC">https://archive.ph/TgOyC</a>

67% of minority women changed their sexuality in just 10 years

https://www.researchgate.net/publication/284427747 Sexual Fluidity Understanding Women% 27s\_Love\_and\_Desire

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/bh715">https://archive.ph/bh715</a>

3% of heterosexuals had changed their sexual orientation during their life compared to: 66% of bisexual men, 77% of bisexual women, 39% of gay men, 64% of lesbians

Also it found that: only **7%** of **heterosexual men** and **14%** of **heterosexual women** report more than a **small cumulative point shift** on some **dimension of sexual orientation** compared to: **90%** of **bisexual men,52%** of **gay men,91%** of **bisexual women** and **80%** of **lesbians**.

https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/s10508-005-1795-9

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/XtPjp">https://archive.ph/XtPjp</a>

**40%** of **FTMs** who had begun to **transition** report a **shift in sexual orientation** https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/23307422/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/fJJm7">https://archive.ph/fJJm7</a>

In this longitudinal study of lgbt youth, 43% of gay/lesbian youth changed their sexual orientation and 85% of bisexual youth changed their sexual orientation

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/16817067/
Archive Link: https://archive.ph/wip/KAmPW

In total, **32.9% MtF** reported a **change in sexual orientation** in contrast to **22.2% FtM transsexual persons**.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/25299675/
Archive Link: https://archive.ph/wip/0NYFX

"Before SRS, 54% of participants had been **predominantly attracted to women** and **9**% had been **predominantly attracted to men**. After SRS, these figures were **25**% and **34**%, respectively."

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/15803249/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/wip/yU4Yu">https://archive.ph/wip/yU4Yu</a>

### 2.7% of heterosexuals are ex-homosexuals

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/12585518/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.md/xgE7K">https://archive.md/xgE7K</a>

Article Heading: "Navigating the Labyrinth Surrounding **Homosexual Desire**" <a href="https://www.fairlatterdaysaints.org/conference/august-2012/navigating-the-labyrinth-surrounding-homosexual-desire">https://www.fairlatterdaysaints.org/conference/august-2012/navigating-the-labyrinth-surrounding-homosexual-desire</a>

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.md/44sAp">https://archive.md/44sAp</a>

Article heading: "I'm a **gay man**, **happily married to a woman**. And I'm not the only one" <a href="https://www.lifesitenews.com/opinion/its-possible-gays-and-lesbians-can-have-happy-marriage">https://www.lifesitenews.com/opinion/its-possible-gays-and-lesbians-can-have-happy-marriage</a> Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/wip/PLUqi">https://archive.ph/wip/PLUqi</a>

Anne Fausto-Sterling suggests that the **prevalence of intersex** might be as high as **1.7%**; this claim **does not** take into account **medical conditions** that **clinicians do not recognize as intersex**. The **true prevalence of intersex is** seen to be about **0.018%**, **almost 100 times lower** than Fausto-Sterling's estimate of 1.7%.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/12476264/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/BVKXj">https://archive.ph/BVKXj</a>

### Causes:

## **Gender nonconformity**

Gender nonconformity in childhood is significantly linked to homo/bisexuality in adolescence <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/28221049/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/28221049/</a>

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/9Bcs1

Quantitative review of data found that childhood cross-sex-typed behavior is strongly predictive of adult homosexual orientation

https://www.researchgate.net/publication/232563268\_Childhood\_Sex-Typed\_Behavior\_and\_Sexual\_Orientation\_A\_Conceptual\_Analysis\_and\_Quantitative\_Review

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/3d9Wd

**Boys** who act **feminine** grow out to be **homosexual** confirmed by a **15 year** long study of **development** of **homosexuality** 

https://www.taylorfrancis.com/chapters/edit/10.4324/9781315864150-11/sissy-boy-syndrome-development-homosexuality-richard-green-new-haven-ct-yale-university-press-1987-robert-kushttp://www.glbtqarchive.com/ssh/sissy\_boy\_syndrome\_S.pdf

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/IQ9bN

## Molestation

Nationwide study finds a positive correlation between childhood maltreatment and homosexuality. Lesbians and gay men report up to 4 times greater prevalence of sexual and physical abuse than heterosexuals.

Also it **found** that **"23**% of **homosexual** or **bisexual identity** was due to **childhood sexual abuse"** https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/22976519/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/uuGZ8

**46**% of **gay men** report having been **homosexually molested** in **childhood** compared to **7**% of **heterosexual men** 

23% of lesbians report being homosexually molested in childhood compared to 1% of heterosexual women

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/11501300/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/3lgPe">https://archive.ph/3lgPe</a>

Homosexuals are much more likely to have been molested as children 31.6% of gay men were molested in childhood 38.6% of lesbians were molested in childhood

https://www.semanticscholar.org/paper/Child-Molestation-and-Homosexuality-Cameron-Proctor/131f1da0eec33bf0594799df6ef37daafd103321

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/aNKCk">https://archive.ph/aNKCk</a> Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/F7XPO">https://archive.ph/F7XPO</a>

### 36% of homosexuals report being sexually abused in childhood

**68.0%** of **gay men** and **66.7%** of **lesbian women** who had been **homosexually molested** reported **impact** on **sexual orientation** 

**52.9%** of **men** and **41.5%** of **women** reported **impact** from **heterosexual molestation Overall 54.4%** of the **sexually abused** reported that it **had an impact** on their **sexual orientation**That **amounts to** almost **20%** of **homosexuals** reporting that **childhood sexual abuse impacted** their **sexual orientation** 

 $\frac{https://www.semanticscholar.org/paper/Gay-Men-and-Lesbian-Women-with-Molestation-History}{\%3A-Steed-Templer/e14ce3d6640d92c00a1157dfd747880fda38ecbd}$ 

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/DSs4q

### 76% of native American lesbians have experienced childhood sexual abuse

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC4059821/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/wip/2AWkp">https://archive.ph/wip/2AWkp</a>

### 50.8% of homosexuals report being molested in childhood

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/24483778/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/wip/dTYbj

### Homosexuals are over 3 times more likely to have history of being raped

 $\underline{https://www.semanticscholar.org/paper/ls-the-Rape-Rate-Increasing-Cameron/c07227abae68b}$ 

a1c80020a788e4b7111ae1ba8c2 Archive Link: https://archive.ph/BQaNT

### 47% of homosexuals were sexually abused in childhood

http://europepmc.org/article/MED/19372529

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/wip/7MtUM

### 35.5% of homosexuals were homosexually abused in childhood

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/9127231/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/vx8Pu">https://archive.ph/vx8Pu</a>

#### 42.4% of lesbians were sexually abused in childhood

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/9730361/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/umL9u">https://archive.ph/umL9u</a>

When comparing CSA (Childhood Sexual Abuse) of homosexuals and CSA of heterosexual women, we find that 80% of homosexuals suffered "severe" sexual abuse compared to only 20%

# of **heterosexual women** which display a more **positive correlation** between **CSA** and **homosexuality**

https://today.oregonstate.edu/archives/2008/dec/high-rates-childhood-sexual-abuse-contributing-factor-spread-hiv

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/Jpfbb">https://archive.ph/Jpfbb</a>

A large study of Homosexuals found that 39.7% were sexually abused in childhood-

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/19367173/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/cbjv1">https://archive.ph/cbjv1</a>

35% of homosexuals report being sexually abused in childhood

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/17506080/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/3m250">https://archive.ph/3m250</a>

31.8-44.1% of LGBT individuals reported childhood sexual abuse

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/15982145/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/5sm6M

## **Upbringing**

Female homosexuality and bisexuality (non heterosexuality) is significantly correlated with absence of father figure (identification, attraction and behaviour), and male bisexuality is significantly correlated with father absence (identification, attraction and behaviour), while male homosexuality is significantly correlated for same sex behaviour and attraction but not identification

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/30706463/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/wip/nDPKf

There's a **correlation** to be found between **bad parental relationships** and the **development of homosexual interests** 

https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.3109/00048677809159601?journalCode=ianp20 Archive Link: https://archive.ph/v7BDg

Data shows that parents can cause homosexuality in their sons.

"Notably, the combination of **overconcernedness of the mother** and **detachment & hypercriticism of the father** push the boy into **avoidance of "masculine" behaviour**, [...] leading to a **feeling of inferiority** because the boy **considers himself** as **lacking in manliness**. The **homosexual** urge is an **expression** of an **infantile longing for acceptance** to **counteract** the **loneliness** and **self-pity** of **not belonging**, and **must be seen** as a **specific neurotic manifestation**."

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/6742238/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/UINkP">https://archive.ph/UINkP</a>

**Children** who experience **parental divorce** are **less likely** to marry **heterosexually** than those growing up in intact families.

Persons born in the **capital area** are **significantly less likely** to marry **heterosexually**, but **more likely** to marry **homosexually**, than their **rural-born** peers.

Heterosexual marriage is significantly linked to having young parents and small age differences between parents.

For men, homosexual marriage is associated with having older mothers, divorced parents, absent fathers, and being the youngest child.

For women, maternal death during adolescence and being the only or youngest child or the only girl in the family increases the likelihood of homosexual marriage.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/17039403/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/P4EEe

According to 1 Finnish study among 130,000+ students, Transgender identity, especially non-binary identity, is associated with both being bullied and perpetrating bullying even when a range of variables including internal stress and involvement in bullying in the opposite role are taken into account. This suggests that bullying during adolescence may serve as a mechanism of maintaining heteronormativity.

https://www.frontiersin.org/articles/10.3389/fpsyg.2020.612424/full

Due to the overlap between categories, sources on **same-sex parents causing homosexuality** have been placed in <u>Causing Homosexuality</u> instead of here.

### **Porn**

The **more** you **watch porn**, the **more likely** you are to identify as **LGBT**, almost **35%** of people who **watch porn several times a day** are **LGBT** 

Meaning **LGBT** are **9 times more likely** to **watch porn several times** a **day** Also **gay** and **bisexual** people report **lower stigma** associated with it

https://www.pinknews.co.uk/2019/02/28/more-porn-watch-more-likely-bisexual/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/DKRS0">https://archive.ph/DKRS0</a>

Porn can make you bisexual according to xhamster

https://xhamster.com/blog/posts/934387

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/JF3q8

Association between porn use and sexual behaviours is statistically significant

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/32081698/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/UOZmC">https://archive.ph/UOZmC</a>

Porn significantly influences sexual behaviours people engage in

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/23621804/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/10Tm7">https://archive.ph/10Tm7</a>

**Porn**, over time, has the ability to <u>alter sexual tastes</u> so that the users believe the acquired tastes are natural. Thus, porn essentially rewires the brain with frequent use, according to a study published in the Journal of Adolescent Health in 2000.

https://sci-hub.se/10.1016/S1054-139X(00)00137-3

Watching **porn** can cause **more mental health issues** in both men and women, these include **anxiety, depression, insecurity, and <u>body image issues</u>** (like gender dysphoria), **to name a few**. <a href="https://sci-hub.se/10.1037/a0028845">https://sci-hub.se/10.1037/a0028845</a>

Homosexuals are significantly more likely to engage in masturbation

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/17333329/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/wip/tetbE">https://archive.ph/wip/tetbE</a>

Gay and Bisexual men watch porn 2-3 times more than heterosexuals

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5842099/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/ZRHBv">https://archive.ph/ZRHBv</a>

Gay men consume 2-3 times more SEM (Sexualy Explicit Media) (Porn) than heterosexual men

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/15451703/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/wip/cLjFC">https://archive.ph/wip/cLjFC</a>

Sexual/gender minority (i.e. gay, trans) women first view porn at a significantly younger age than heterosexual women

Sexual/gender minority males have highest frequency of consuming porn out of all groups

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/32169576/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/wip/7fhxN">https://archive.ph/wip/7fhxN</a>

## Gender Dysphoria is Environmental

Trans people with dementia observed forgetting about their gender identity <a href="https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/full/10.1177/1363460719876835">https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/full/10.1177/1363460719876835</a>

**Gender dysphoria** is **0% genetic** for **males** in **adulthood** and **barely only 11% genetic** for **females** <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/27507021/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/27507021/</a>

Changes in someone with gender dysphoria's social environment can influence their gender related interests and behaviour, feelings of gender discomfort and gender identification

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/21216800/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/MoYAp">https://archive.ph/MoYAp</a>

MRI scans indicate that MTF transexuals are either men aroused by the thought of possessing female genitalia or homosexuals who want to seduce straight men

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC3180619/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/Lnwl6">https://archive.ph/Lnwl6</a>

About 75% of MtF transsexuals are autogynephiles - paraphiles who wish to use feminising hormones and sexual reassignment surgeries as vehicles to act out on their deviant sexual fantasies

https://web.archive.org/web/20150210085402/http://www.annelawrence.com/autogynephilia, a\_paraphilic\_model\_of\_GID.pdf

Findings support transfamily theory: that trans/non-binary parents can influence gender expression in (adopted) children.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/36059766/

Case report of trans person with dementia having changes in gender identity <a href="https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/19359705.2014.974475?journalCode=wglm20">https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/19359705.2014.974475?journalCode=wglm20</a>

Between **2009** and **2016**, the number of **gender dysphoric females** in UK **increased** more than **70 times** 

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/30195563/

"A 13-year-old girl was referred because of sexual identity problems. There was no mental illness or neurological abnormalities. As her twin sister had no sexual identity problems, it appears that transsexualism is not transmitted by a simple genetic mechanism." https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/1483176/

More than 60% of transgender prisoners only started transitioning after being jailed <a href="https://www.thescottishsun.co.uk/news/scottish-news/10427371/trans-prisoners-transitioning-jailed-scotland/">https://www.thescottishsun.co.uk/news/scottish-news/10427371/trans-prisoners-transitioning-jailed-scotland/</a>

The largest public school system in Maryland had a **582% increase** in **number of non-binary students** in over **just 2 years** 

https://kutv.com/news/nation-world/number-of-non-binary-students-in-maryland-district-soars-by-582-data-shows

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/Mhwa3">https://archive.ph/Mhwa3</a>

Non-heterosexuals are more likely to not be gender conforming <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/32356086/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/32356086/</a>

**Pimozide removed** the **desire to crossdress and mutilate genitals** in a 'gender dysphoric' person (Aust NZ J Psychiatry, June 1996)

http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/8839957

Archive link: http://archive.is/retCq

Prozac removed the desire to masturbate with womens' clothes in a 17 year-old 'gender

dysphoric' male. (Usmani et al., 2012)

http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC3940015/

#### Treatment of Transvestic Fetishism with Fluoxetine

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC3940015/

### Gender Identity Disorder is significantly associated with parental separation

https://www.semanticscholar.org/paper/The-Association-of-Gender-Identity-Disorder-with-Rekers-Swihart/773db03f0c6b1890695ef358e61e93e2211d206c

People who profit don't care about the obvious health risks of transitioning:

In 2021 sex reassignment market in US was worth 1.9 billion dollars, expected to reach 6 billion by 2030

https://bioedge.org/gender/transgender/sex-reassignment-surgery-market-in-us-forecast-to-soar-to-us6-billion/

### Sex reassignment industry is projected to be worth 30 billion dollars by 2028

https://web.archive.org/web/20230403092156/https://www.marketwatch.com/press-release/sex-reassignment-surgery-market-global-trends-market-share-industry-size-growth-opportunities-and-market-forecast-2022-to-2028-2023-02-07

Trans-identifying people with **dementia** have been observed **forgetting** their **transgender identity and identifying once again** with their **biological sex, often expressing dismay** over their **mangled bodies**. Meaning that a person's identity as their biological sex is **immutable** to the point that **not even dementia** can take it away, **whereas transgender identity is fleeting and can easily be forgotten**.

https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/full/10.1177/1363460719876835

https://sci-hub.se/10.1080/19359705.2014.974475

Archive Links:

 $\frac{https://web.archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/epdf/10.1177/13634600719876835}{nttps://web.archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/epdf/10.1177/13634600719876835}{nttps://web.archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/epdf/10.1177/13634600719876835}{nttps://web.archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/epdf/10.1177/13634600719876835}{nttps://web.archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/epdf/10.1177/13634600719876835}{nttps://web.archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://web.archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://web.archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://web.archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://web.archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://web.archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://web/archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://web/archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://web/archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://web/archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://web/archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://web/archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://web/archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://web/archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://web/archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://web/archive.org/web/20230804135324/https://web/archive.org/web/ar$ 

"The number of referrals to a specialist gender identity unit in Spain increased 10-fold, from 18 in 2012 to 189 in 2021. The rates of increase over time were significantly more pronounced for adolescents and young adults and significantly greater for those assigned female at birth (AFAB). The age of referrals at first visit decreased, and AFAB individuals were, on average ,younger than individuals assigned male birth. The assigned sex ratio favoured AFAB patients among adolescents (2.4:1) and young adults (1.75:1)."

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/36763946/

### **Desistance**

In a study of pre-pubertal male and female children with gender dysphoria followed up approximately 10 years later, with only 27% of children with gender dysphoria who remained gender dysphoric at follow-up. Of those individuals who no longer expressed gender dysphoria at follow-up, a significant portion (all female and half the male participants) expressed a non-heterosexual sexual orientation.

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC4345542

85% of children with gender dysphoria desist

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/21216800/

**94%** of **boys** with **GID do not** have a **transsexual** outcome **as time passes** <a href="https://psycnet.apa.org/record/2001-00699-005">https://psycnet.apa.org/record/2001-00699-005</a>

**88%** of **kids** with **gender dysphoria desist** and **grow out** of it as they **get older** <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/33854450/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/33854450/</a>

**Gender dysphoria** in **childhood** does **not inevitably continue** into **adulthood**, and only **6% – 23%** of **boys** and **12% – 27%** of **girls** treated in **gender clinics** showed **persistence** of their **gender dysphoria** into **adulthood** 

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/25231780

About 88% of children who have gender dysphoria do not hold those beliefs when they grow older

http://www.npr.org/templates/story/story.php?storyId=90229789

Only **12**% of **boys** who believe they are **transsexuals** still believe so when they are **older** <a href="http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/18194003">http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/18194003</a>

Only **2.5% – 20%** of all cases of **GID** (Gender Identity Disorder) in **childhood** and **adolescence** are the **initial manifestation** of **long-term transsexualism** https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC2697020/#!po=45.0000

98% of boys with gender dysphoria grow out of it

https://www.taylorfrancis.com/chapters/edit/10.4324/9781315864150-11/sissy-boy-syndrome-development-homosexuality-richard-green-new-haven-ct-yale-university-press-1987-robert-kus

## Relationships & Sexual Behavior

**Gay** men are more likely than **heterosexual men** to become **sexually active** at a **younger age** (**12.7** years old compared to **15.7** years old for **straight** men). For **lesbians**, it is **15.4** years old compared to **16.2** years old for **heterosexual females** 

https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/abs/pii/S1056499318305492

## Promiscuity/Instability

Same-sex couples are significantly more likely to break up than different-sex couples.

Same-sex couples are significantly more unstable than different-sex couples, and the gap in stability increases when they have kids

https://www.researchgate.net/publication/334189730\_Stability\_Rates\_of\_Same-Sex\_Couples\_ With and Without Children

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/ASHfd

Homosexuals are much more likely to not have a stable relationship.

**86%** of **LGBT 18 – 24 year olds** have started a **new** relationship **last year** compared to only **56%** of **heterosexual men** and **34%** of **heterosexual women**.

**72%** of **LGBT 35 – 39 year olds** have started a **new** relationship **last year** compared to only **21%** of **heterosexual men** and **10%** of **heterosexual women**.

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC3334840/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/V2Exr">https://archive.ph/V2Exr</a>

Average gay man has 4 partners every year and 25% of gay men have 13+ partners every year. Average heterosexual man has 6 partners in his ENTIRE LIFE. Average gay man has more partners in 2 years than a heterosexual man has in a lifetime

https://www.researchgate.net/publication/242778654\_Evidence\_for\_change\_findings\_from\_the\_ National\_Gay\_Men%27s\_Sex\_Survey\_1998

https://www.cdc.gov/nchs/nsfg/key\_statistics/n-keystat.htm

Archive Links: <a href="https://archive.ph/lFYWN">https://archive.ph/lFYWN</a>

https://archive.ph/G8Fjn

While **heterosexual women** have an **average** of **4** partners in their **lifetime**, and **heterosexual men** have an **average** of **6** partners in their **lifetime**, **homosexuals** have an **average** of **22** partners in their **lifetime** 

https://www.cdc.gov/nchs/nsfg/key\_statistics/n-keystat.htm

https://www.researchgate.net/figure/Number-of-lifetime-and-last-year-same-sex-partners-report ed-by-men-with-respect-to\_tbl1\_267929896

Archive Links: https://archive.ph/G8Fjn

https://archive.ph/UZZwK

In the last **12 months**, over **25%** of **homosexual** men had over **10** partners (Australia, 2014)

https://www.researchgate.net/figure/Number-of-lifetime-and-last-year-same-sex-partners-report ed-by-men-with-respect-to\_tbl1\_267929896

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/UZZwK

**69%** of **homosexuals** have **more** than **10** partners in a **lifetime** and **38%** have **50+** partners in a **lifetime**, while only **28%** of **heterosexual** men had over **15** partners in a **lifetime** 

https://www.researchgate.net/figure/Number-of-lifetime-and-last-year-same-sex-partners-report ed-by-men-with-respect-to\_tbl1\_267929896

https://www.cdc.gov/nchs/nsfg/key\_statistics/n-keystat.htm

Archive Links: <a href="https://archive.ph/UZZwK">https://archive.ph/UZZwK</a>

https://archive.ph/G8Fjn

In **Europe**, the **average** person has about **6** partners in their **lifetime** compared to **homosexual** men who have an **average** of **31** partners in their **lifetime** 

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/14696706/

https://onlinedoctor.superdrug.com/whats-your-number/

Archive Links: <a href="https://archive.ph/jHnfW">https://archive.ph/jHnfW</a>

https://archive.ph/iElff

73% of gay men have 10+ partners in a lifetime

https://www.jstor.org/stable/44970113

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/vtnrV">https://archive.ph/vtnrV</a>

56% of men had only 1 partner in the last 12 months compared to 28% of homosexual men. 31% of homosexual men had 4+ partners in the last 12 months compared to only 11% of heterosexual men.

11% of lesbians had 4+ partners compared to 4% of heterosexual women.

https://contexts.org/blog/an-unequal-distribution-of-partners-gays-versus-straights/ Archive Link: https://archive.ph/5P22z

In the **last 5 years**, only **15%** of **homosexuals** have had **1** partner compared to **62%** of **heterosexuals** 

**35**% of **homosexuals** have been reported having **10+** partners compared to only **6.3**% of **heterosexuals** 

**40%** of **homosexuals** do **not live with** a **partner** or are **in a steady relationship** compared to only **17%** of **heterosexuals** 

**Homosexuals** have an **average** of **3** times **more** partners and mean **average** about **7** times **more** partners

https://bmcpublichealth.biomedcentral.com/articles/10.1186/s12889-016-3149-z

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/hB3ey">https://archive.ph/hB3ey</a>

Gay males are more likely than heterosexual males to become sexually active at a younger age (12.7 vs. 15.7 years) and to have had multiple sexual partners. The same is true for lesbians and heterosexual females (15.4 vs. 16.2 years)

https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/abs/pii/S1056499318305492

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/b506J

### Male homosexual monogamy is a myth

https://web.archive.org/web/20171209005443/https://advindicate.com/articles/3022

MSM have longer periods of partnership acquisition, a higher prevalence of partnership concurrency, and more age-disassortative mixing than heterosexuals. These factors likely help explain higher HIV/STI rates among MSM, despite higher levels of condom use.

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC3334840/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/V2Exr">https://archive.ph/V2Exr</a>

"Most MSM (69.9%) reported at least one female partner in their lifetime
Similar proportions of MSM and MSEW (men who have sex exclusively with women) - one in
five - reported at least one new female partner in the past year."

https://bmcpublichealth.biomedcentral.com/articles/10.1186/s12889-016-3149-z

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/hB3ey">https://archive.ph/hB3ey</a>

Homosexuals have more partners and are more likely to smoke, drink, be single or not live with their partner

https://srh.bmj.com/content/45/2/138

### Monogamy is not a central feature of most homosexual relationships

https://www.nytimes.com/2010/01/29/us/29sfmetro.html?\_r=0 https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/00918360903445962

### Only 14% of gay men are strictly monogamous

https://www.aidsmap.com/news/dec-2015/australian-survey-finds-less-third-gay-men-have-com mitted-relationships-just-one

8% of heterosexual men, 14% of gay men, 34% of bisexual men report non consensual non-monogamy, by contrast, 3% of heterosexual men, 33% of gay men, 23% of bisexual men, and 24% of "other" men report open relationships

About 7% of heterosexual women, 6% of lesbians, 12% of bisexual women reported non consensual non-monogamy, by contrast, 2% of heterosexual women, 5% of lesbians, 22% of bisexual women, and 8% of "other" women reported open relationships

Overall prevalence of open relationships: 2% of heterosexual participants, 33% of gay participants, 5% of lesbian participants, 22% of bisexual participants, and 14% of those who reported "other" sexualities.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/29696552/

In Australia 25% of gays have had more than 100 sex partners and 10% of them lose count <a href="https://archive.is/F4SYW">https://archive.is/F4SYW</a>

41% of gay men don't have relationships with a partner.

Among those who have a relationship with 1 partner, about 25% of those relationships are less than 1 year old.

Among **gay** men, only **12**% have been in a **relationship** with a **partner** for longer than **5 years** <a href="https://www.researchgate.net/publication/242778654">https://www.researchgate.net/publication/242778654</a> Evidence for change findings from the <a href="https://www.researchgate.net/publication/242778654">National\_Gay\_Men%27s\_Sex\_Survey\_1998</a>

Over **50%** of **gay** men in **Britain** say they **cheated** on their **partner** (while only **75%** of **gay** men think **blowjobs** and **handjobs** are considered **cheating**)

https://www.metroweekly.com/2018/02/surprising-number-gay-men-say-theyve-cheated-partner

If you deny promiscuity isn't wrong morally:

The more **partners** you have, the **more likely** you are to have **cancer**, to **smoke**, **drink**, and have a **long lasting illness** 

https://www.reuters.com/article/us-health-cancer-sexual-history/high-lifetime-number-of-sexual-partners-linked-to-increased-cancer-risk-idUSKBN207313

Overall, **bisexual** or **lesbian women** have significantly **higher prevalence** of **physical** or **sexual abuse** than heterosexual or unsure adolescents.

**Bisexual** or **lesbian women** are the **most likely** to have **engaged in prostitution** during the previous year.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/10379429/

## **Separation**

**Longitudinal study** of **couples** found that **homosexuals** are significantly **more likely** to **break up** (50% more likely (14.6% vs 22.5%))

https://psycnet.apa.org/record/2006-05307-018

Married homosexuals are significantly more likely to divorce than heterosexuals finds large Norwegian study

https://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/abs/10.1111/jomf.12132

In 2000, married homosexuals were 40% more likely than straight couples to divorce

Copyright © 2022 Dragonary. All rights reserved.

https://archive.nytimes.com/well.blogs.nytimes.com/2013/07/01/gay-marriage-same-but-different/

Lesbian couples are 3 times more likely to divorce than straight couples

http://www.uni-koeln.de/wiso-fak/fisoz/conference/abstracts/a\_andersson.pdf

### **Domestic Abuse**

**LGBT relationships** results in **higher rates** of domestic **abuse and violence** <a href="https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/abs/pii/S1359178997000542">https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/abs/pii/S1359178997000542</a>

### Same-sex couples have a higher risk of domestic abuse

https://news.northwestern.edu/stories/2014/09/domestic-violence-likely-more-frequent-for-same-sex-couples

**90%** of **lesbians report psychological abuse** by **their partner** and **31% physical abuse** <a href="https://www.ojp.gov/ncjrs/virtual-library/abstracts/letting-out-secret-violence-lesbian-relationships">https://www.ojp.gov/ncjrs/virtual-library/abstracts/letting-out-secret-violence-lesbian-relationships</a>

Over **50%** of **gay** men and almost **75%** of **lesbian** women reported they were **victims** of **intimate partner violence** 

https://stacks.cdc.gov/view/cdc/12362

"Sexual violence within lesbian relationships was found to be as high as 55%"

https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Domestic\_violence\_in\_lesbian\_relationships#:~:text=Sexual%20 violence%20within,men.%5B14%5D

### 52% of homosexuals report sexual abuse

https://www.ojp.gov/ncjrs/virtual-library/abstracts/sexual-coercion-gaylesbian-relationships-descriptives-and-gender

90% of lesbians report psychological abuse by their partner

http://works.bepress.com/carolyn\_west/12/

**47.5**% of **lesbians** and **30**% of **homosexuals** report **physical violence (victimisation)** by their **lesbian partner** 

https://www.semanticscholar.org/paper/Victimization-and-Perpetration-Rates-of-Violence-in-Waldner-Haugrud-Gratch/90386b013e1825b39e88a3ff0a8f2c87157c4daf

### 48% of lesbians report physical abuse in their relationships

https://www.proquest.com/openview/28f4c693eb759d2dd9e8a7f8c7b31e2a/1?pq-origsite=gs cholar&cbl=18750&diss=y

26% of gay and 37% bisexual men experience intimate partner violence at some point in their lifetime. Also, across 6 large school districts, 19-29% of gay and lesbian students and 18-28% of bisexual students across the sites experienced dating violence in the prior year <a href="https://www.cdc.gov/msmhealth/suicide-violence-prevention.htm">https://www.cdc.gov/msmhealth/suicide-violence-prevention.htm</a>

People with a history of same-sex relationships are significantly more likely to experience verbal, controlling, physical, and sexual IPV (Intimate Partner Violence) https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/abs/10.1177/0886260510383023?journalCode=jiva

Homosexual men are more likely to have been abused by their partners than straight men Lesbians are 2 times as likely as straight women to be stalked or physically abused by their partners

https://www.ncjrs.gov/txtfiles1/nij/181867.txt

1 in 4 victims of intimate partner violence are within relationships of lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender or queer identifying people

1 in 4 bisexual women will experience sexual violence

2 in 5 gay men will be sexually abused

About **30**% of **abused** and **neglected children** will later **abuse** their own **children** <a href="https://centerforfamilyjustice.org/community-education/statistics/">https://centerforfamilyjustice.org/community-education/statistics/</a>

The National Violence Against Women (NVAW) survey found that homosexuals in gay relationships are 3 times more likely to have experienced abuse in the relationship and 35.4% of lesbians reported a history of physical abuse by their partner, about 2 times as much as heterosexuals

https://stacks.cdc.gov/view/cdc/21858

Over 50% of lesbians report being abused by their female partner 17% report being sexually abused by their female partner <a href="https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1300/J079v15n01\_03">https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1300/J079v15n01\_03</a>

The **National Violence against Women Survey** from July 2000, sponsored by the **National Institute of Justice** in the **USA**, found that:

Same-sex cohabitants reported significantly more intimate partner violence than did opposite-sex cohabitants

Among women, 39.2% of the same-sex cohabitants and 21.7% of the opposite-sex cohabitants reported being raped, physically assaulted, and/or stalked by a marital/cohabiting partner at some time in their lifetime.

Among **men**, the comparable figures are **23.1**% for **homosexual men** and **7.4**% for **heterosexual men** 

https://www.ojp.gov/pdffiles1/nij/181867.pdf

**75**% of **lesbians** report being **abused** by their **past partner** and **25**% report being in an **abusive relationship** at the time of the study

https://connect.springerpub.com/content/sgrvv/6/2/121

## Same-sex Parenting

Compared with **different sex couples**, **children** raised by **same-sex couples** are **35** % **less likely** to make **normal progress through school**, this difference is **statistically significant** <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/23161454/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/23161454/</a>

Children with same-sex parents experience significantly lower autonomy and higher anxiety and are over 3 times more likely to report same sex attraction (7.5% vs 23.2%)

https://www.researchgate.net/publication/314797679\_The\_Unexpected\_Harm\_of\_Same-Sex\_M arriage\_A\_Critical\_Appraisal\_Replication\_and\_Re-Analysis\_of\_Wainright\_and\_Patterson's\_Studies\_of\_Adolescents\_with\_Same-Sex\_Parents

23% of those with **lesbian parents** reported having been touched sexually by a parent or adult, compared to 2% of those raised in a biological family.

**31%** of those **raised** by **lesbian parents**, and **25%** of those **raised** by **gay parents**, reported being **forced to have sex against their will** at some point, compared to just **8%** of those raised by their **biological parents**.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/23017845/

**92**% of **children** with **homosexual parents** have been **abused**, **72**% are **obese**, **51**% have **depression** and **30**% are **suicidal** 

https://doi.org/10.1155/2016/2410392

Children of same-sex parents have significantly lower academic achievement <a href="https://www.cambridge.org/core/journals/children-australia/article/abs/children-in-three-conte">https://www.cambridge.org/core/journals/children-australia/article/abs/children-in-three-conte</a> xts-family-education-and-social-development/BA0DB5DC62B9E7D955454A5BB165F7F8

Children raised by gay couples are twice as likely to be in poverty as children of straight married couples

https://williamsinstitute.law.ucla.edu/publications/lgb-patterns-of-poverty/

**Emotional problems** are **over twice as prevalent** for **children** with **same-sex parents** than for **children** with **opposite sex parents**.

https://www.semanticscholar.org/paper/Emotional-Problems-among-Children-with-Same-Sex-by-Sullins/0f374243ca084fb86a77822e277519e00a39f127

Children raised by same sex parents are only as 65% likely to graduate highschool as children in different sex marriages

https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/s11150-013-9220-y

Children of same-sex parents have significantly worse gender development (boys less masculine, girls less feminine) than children of heterosexual parents <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/23420542/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/23420542/</a>

A review of **9 studies** gave **evidence** that **children** of **same-sex parents** were **more apt** to: adopt **homosexual interests**, report **sexual confusion**, be **socially disturbed**, **abuse substances**, have **difficulty** in **loving relationships**, be **less religious**, and have **emotional difficulties**. They were also **less likely** to get **married**, more **frequently exposed** to **parental molestation**, and more **prone** to more **frequent sexual acts**.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/19610497/

Women with gay or bisexual fathers are significantly less comfortable with closeness and intimacy, less able to trust and depend on others, and experience more anxiety in relationships than women with heterosexual fathers.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/19631107/

Children of same sex parents are more than 2 times more likely to suffer from ADHD <a href="https://www.researchgate.net/publication/276329300">https://www.researchgate.net/publication/276329300</a> Child Attention-Deficit Hyperactivity Disorder ADHD in Same-Sex Parent Families in the United States Prevalence and Comorbidities

Based off of **teachers** reports, **children** from **lesbian families** experience **significantly more** general **problems**, specifically **2 times** more **attention problems** compared with **children** from **heterosexual households** 

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/16180285/

**12**% of kids raised by **lesbian parents** and **24**% of those raised by **gay parents** reported having **recently contemplated suicide**, compared to only **5**% raised by an **biological family or a single parent**.

**19%** of those raised by **same sex parents** were **currently or recently receiving psychotherapy**, compared to **8%** of those raised by their **heterosexual parents**.

**40%** of those raised by **lesbian parents** and **25%** raised by **gay parents** reported **cheating on their partner**, compared to **13%** of those raised by their **biological parents**.

28% of kids raised by lesbian parents and 20% of those raised by gay parents reported being currently unemployed, compared to 8% raised by a biological family and 13% raised by a single parent.

20% of those raised by **lesbian parents** and 25% of those raised by **gay parents** reported having **contracted an STD**, compared to 8% of those raised by their **biological parents**.

39% of those raised by **lesbian parents** and 29% of those raised by **gay parents** reported **identifying as non-heterosexual** compared to only 10% of those raised by an **biological family** https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/23017845/

**Claims** that **gay parents** are **just as capable** of **raising children** as straight parents are **misrepresented** 

http://www.jstor.org/stable/2657413

Children of lesbian parents have significantly worse gender development (boys less masculine,girls less feminine), and kids of gay parents have overall net worse gender development than kids of heterosexuals

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/27416364/

Even though 2% of parents practise homosexuality, they account for 46% of the recently reported parent-child perpetrators.

https://web.archive.org/web/20170803011049/http://www.familyresearchinst.org/2014/04/frrmar-2014-are-gav-parents-more-apt-to-commit-incest/#fn:1

# **Causing Homosexuality**

Meta analysis of 81 studies found that there are significant negative associations between living with gay or lesbian parents and several outcomes, also it found that kids with same sex parents are more likely to grow out to be homosexual themselves

https://www.researchgate.net/publication/336288130\_Knowing\_what\_we\_don't\_know\_A\_meta-analysis\_of\_children\_raised\_by\_gay\_or\_lesbian\_parents

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/rmwVW">https://archive.ph/rmwVW</a>

**Confirmation** that **children of homosexual parents** are **more likely** to be **homosexual** based on **examining** previous **sources of data**:

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/20642872/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/KZTop">https://archive.ph/KZTop</a>

Male children raised by same-sex parents are 5 times more likely to be LGBT and female children raised by same-sex parents are 3 times more likely to be LGBT

https://www.nbcnews.com/feature/nbc-out/adult-children-lesbian-parents-less-likely-identify-straight-study-finds-n989976

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/PSIQB">https://archive.ph/PSIQB</a>

Children of homosexuals are more likely to be homosexual and engage in that lifestyle <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/16613625/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/16613625/</a>

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/Bz6jv">https://archive.ph/Bz6jv</a>

Children of lesbians parents are more likely to engage in homosexuality and grow out to be homosexual

https://psycnet.apa.org/record/1996-01705-001

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/SCNhF

Compared to **kids** of **heterosexual parents**, **children** of **same-sex parents** are **1.7 – 12.1** times **more likely** to be **homosexual** themselves

https://www.researchgate.net/publication/45274042\_Children\_of\_homosexuals\_more\_apt\_to\_b e\_homosexuals\_A\_reply\_to\_Morrison\_and\_to\_Cameron\_based\_on\_an\_examination\_of\_multiple\_sources\_ofdata

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/wfVH1">https://archive.ph/wfVH1</a>

Children raised by lesbian parents are significantly more likely to grow out to have same-sex attraction, sexual minority identity, and same-sex sexual experiences

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/30888553/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/auwg5">https://archive.ph/auwg5</a>

33% of Adult children of lesbian and gay parents are nonheterosexual in sexual attraction and 40% have a sexual identity other than heterosexual

This is much higher than children of heterosexuals in general population

https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/00918369.2022.2086750?journalCode=wjhm20

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/wip/WT9EY

1995 study found 10% of kids of gay parents were non heterosexual, significantly higher rate than kids of heterosexual parents at the time

https://www.semanticscholar.org/paper/Sexual-Orientation-of-Adult-Sons-of-Gay-Fathers-Bailey-Bobrow/a62c668264abea0e88161cfe7a1627937d1371f5

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/wip/dAJP4

**38.8%** of **female children** of **lesbian parents** saw themself as part of **queer community** and **30%** of **male children** of **lesbians** did so too, they reported that their **parents influenced** their **attitudes towards homosexuality** and **gender roles** 

**42% described challenges** relating to their **ability to trust** other people

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/18194035/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/wip/G5ZdQ

### **Trans**

At follow-up, 12% were judged to have GID or gender dysphoria. Regarding sexual orientation, 32% were classified as bisexual/homosexual in fantasy, and 24% were classified as bisexual/homosexual in behaviour

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/18194003/

Brain structures of adolescents with gender dysphoria are in accordance with brains of their natal sex

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/25720349/

Transsexuals have higher rates of drug and alcohol abuse, prostitution, incarceration, unemployment, homelessness and suicide attempts than normal people <a href="http://www.cdc.gov/hiv/group/gender/transgender/">http://www.cdc.gov/hiv/group/gender/transgender/</a>

**Transsexuals** are **4** times **more likely** to live in extreme **poverty** than the general population <a href="http://www.transequality.org/sites/default/files/docs/resources/NTDS\_Report.pdf#page=8">http://www.transequality.org/sites/default/files/docs/resources/NTDS\_Report.pdf#page=8</a>

**Transsexuals** are **twice** as **likely** to be **unemployed** as the general population <a href="http://www.transequality.org/sites/default/files/docs/resources/NTDS\_Report.pdf#page=9">http://www.transequality.org/sites/default/files/docs/resources/NTDS\_Report.pdf#page=9</a>

The Corrosive Impact of Transgender Ideology, by Joanna Williams
<a href="https://www.civitas.org.uk/content/files/2454-A-The-Corrosive-Impact-of-TI-ppi-110-WEB.pdf">https://www.civitas.org.uk/content/files/2454-A-The-Corrosive-Impact-of-TI-ppi-110-WEB.pdf</a>

-The-Corrosive-Impact-of-TI-ppi-110-WEB.pdf

#### Against the normalisation of gender dysphoria

https://thelibertarianrepublic.com/the-case-against-normalizing-gender-dysphoria/

#### Trans issues and later life

https://www.ageuk.org.uk/globalassets/age-uk/documents/factsheets/fs16\_trans\_issues\_and\_later\_life\_fcs.pdf

Male to female transgenders, as shown by brain comparisons, have male brains, not female brains

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/21467211/

**Non-white transsexuals** are **4** times as **likely** to be **unemployed** as the general population <a href="http://www.transequality.org/sites/default/files/docs/resources/NTDS\_Report.pdf">http://www.transequality.org/sites/default/files/docs/resources/NTDS\_Report.pdf</a>#page=9

**Transsexuals** are **twice** as **likely** to be **homeless** as **cisgendered** people <a href="http://www.transequality.org/sites/default/files/docs/resources/NTDS\_Report.pdf#page=10">http://www.transequality.org/sites/default/files/docs/resources/NTDS\_Report.pdf#page=10</a>

#### 1 in 5 transsexuals have been homeless at least once in their lives

http://www.transequality.org/sites/default/files/docs/resources/NTDS\_Report.pdf#page=10

#### 44% of transsexuals with a job are underemployed

https://www.hrc.org/press-releases/transgender-workers-at-greater-risk-for-unemployment-and-poverty

#### Only 21% of transsexuals can successfully pass as the opposite gender (2010)

https://web.archive.org/web/20180508101320/http://www.thetaskforce.org:80/static\_html/downloads/reports/ntds\_report\_on\_health.pdf

#### 1 in 2 transgender individuals will experience sexual violence

https://centerforfamilyjustice.org/community-education/statistics/

# **16**% of **transsexuals** have been sent to **jail** or **prison**, compared to **2.7**% of the general population

https://web.archive.org/web/20170117112828/http://www.avp.org/storage/documents/Training%20and%20TA%20Center/FORGE Trans People Police Incarceration Facts.pdf

#### 20% - 40% of homeless children are transsexuals

https://www.americanprogress.org/issues/lgbt/news/2010/06/21/7980/gay-and-transgender-youth-homelessness-by-the-numbers/

#### **Transgenders** are **2.5 times more likely** to use **cocaine** or **meth**

https://www.addictioncenter.com/addiction/lgbtg/

## Health

### **STDs**

According to the CDC, overall 42% of transgenders have HIV currently according to research done in 7 large US cities (2019-2020)

http://www.cdc.gov/hiv/group/gender/transgender/

Overall **28%** of **transgenders** have **HIV** according to a **systematic review** of **literature** <a href="https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/s10461-007-9299-3">https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/s10461-007-9299-3</a>

**Transgenders** are much **more likely** to have **HIV**.

Male to female transgenders in South America are up to 95 times more likely to have HIV than the general population.

Female to male transgenders are up to 7 times more likely to have HIV globally.

Copyright © 2022 Dragonary. All rights reserved.

https://www.aidsmap.com/news/mar-2013/meta-analysis-shows-massive-global-burden-hiv-a mong-transgender-women

https://www.aidsmap.com/news/mar-2022/trans-women-66-times-more-likely-have-hiv-trans-men-nearly-7-times-more-likely-global

https://www.aidsmap.com/news/mar-2020/unique-transgender-vulnerabilities-require-tailored-and-specific-interventions

One literature review one found that:

47% of transgenders report binge drinking within the past 3 months

For comparison, binge-drinking within the general US population is only around 17.1%.

**34.9%** of **transgender adults** report the **current use of cigarettes** despite only **22.4%** of **cisgender adults** reporting the same.

transgender individuals are more than 4 times as likely to use e-cigarettes than cisgender individuals

Transgender individuals are more than twice as likely to report lifetime prevalence of marijuana addiction than cisgender individuals

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/34444595/

According to the American Heart Association (2019), transgender men are up to four times more likely to suffer from myocardial infarctions, also known as heart attacks, than cisgender men.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/30950651/

**Transsexuals** are **four times more likely** than the average person to be infected with **HIV (2010)** <a href="https://web.archive.org/web/20140310021000/http://www.nbcnews.com/id/40279043/ns/health-health\_care/">https://web.archive.org/web/20140310021000/http://www.nbcnews.com/id/40279043/ns/health-health\_care/</a>

HIV-positive practising men 90 times more likely to develop anal cancer

https://www.lifesitenews.com/news/study-hiv-positive-practicing-homosexual-men-9000-more-likely-to-develop-an/

## **Mental Health**

Rates of associated **psychopathology** in **children with GID** are **comparable** with those in **children with other psychiatric disorders** 

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/9204664/

**29.6%** of **transgenders** have **dissociative identity disorder** (formerly multiple personality disorder)

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/25656174/

A report on a **British transgender centre** found that **about 33**% (1 in 3) of the kids **referred to** the **transgender centre had autism** 

https://cass.independent-review.uk/publications/interim-report/

**Transsexuals** are **more likely** to have **autism** than the general population <a href="http://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/s00787-005-0469-4">http://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/s00787-005-0469-4</a>

**23.7%** of all **transgenders** have **diagnosed autism**, and **transgenders** are over **6** times **more likely** to have **autism** than general population

https://www.nature.com/articles/s41467-020-17794-1

#### **22.5%** of **transgenders** have been diagnosed with **autism**

https://www.researchgate.net/publication/320197131\_Trans\_Pathways\_the\_mental\_health\_experiences\_and\_care\_pathways\_of\_trans\_young\_people\_Summary\_of\_results

1 in 4 transgenders have been diagnosed with autism

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/30392631/

26% of transgenders have been diagnosed with autism

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/31732891/

Transgenders are more likely to have autism

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/25744543/

**High levels** of **narcissistic rage** are present in **non-homosexual, autogynephilic MtF transsexuals** - this explains why transgenders often furiously lash out at those who criticise their fetish or refuse to coddle them in their delusions <a href="http://www.annelawrence.com/shame\_&\_narcissistic\_rage.pdf">http://www.annelawrence.com/shame\_&\_narcissistic\_rage.pdf</a>

**53%** of **mothers** of **transsexual children** have **Borderline Personality Disorder**, compared to only **6%** of **mothers** of **normal children** 

http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/2016237

In **Finland, 75**% of **kids** in **clinic** for **gender dysphoria** suffer from a **psychopathology** separate of **gender dysphoria** 

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/25873995/

In Finnish clinics, among kids with gender dysphoria, 26% have autism, 55% have depression and 53% have anxiety

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/25873995/

**Transsexuals** are several times **more likely** than **normal people** to have **schizophrenia** <a href="http://www.hindawi.com/journals/schizort/2014/463757/">http://www.hindawi.com/journals/schizort/2014/463757/</a>

**42**% percent of the **patients treated for GID** were **diagnosed** with **one or more personality disorders** 

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/15865950/

Gender dysphoric people have elevated rates of antisocial personality

Gender dysphoria is also strongly associated with a range of psychopathologies and family dissatisfactions

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/19937374/

Over 70% of transgender adolescents have ASD, ADHD and other mental disorders. "Diagnoses for children and adolescents were attention deficit disorders (transfeminine 15%; transmasculine 16%) and depressive disorders (transfeminine 49%; transmasculine 62%), respectively. For all diagnostic categories, prevalence was several-fold higher among TGNC youth than in matched reference groups" https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/29661941/

Transgenders and non-binary people were more likely to be associated with bullying and aggressive behaviours than the contrary. This is due to constant vigilance and anticipation of being victimised through the development of hostile or depressive attribution bias thus predisposing transgender youth to detect victimisation by their peers where none was actually intended

https://www.frontiersin.org/articles/10.3389/fpsyg.2020.612424/full#h4

A survey of 550K people found rates of ADHD, autism, schizophrenia and more to be significantly higher in non-cis people than cis people. 30% of non-cis respondents were autistic <a href="https://aella.substack.com/p/the-mental-illness-gap-between-cis">https://aella.substack.com/p/the-mental-illness-gap-between-cis</a>

### 1/3 transsexuals are being treated for mental health

http://www.medicaldaily.com/transgender-people-more-likely-develop-depression-and-anxiety-2 47044

A **30** year review of literature found that transsexualism is a variant of borderline pathology <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/6389823/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/6389823/</a>

As the **2014 National Transgender Discrimination Survey** found, those who "wanted" hormone treatment, but had not had it, had a lifetime suicide attempt rate of **40**%. Those who "have had it" had a suicide attempt rate of **45**%. In every category, those with the lowest suicide attempt rate were those who "do not want it", i.e., those who had not fully embraced medical transition. The **2014** study's "Do Not Want It" data was promptly removed (not replaced — removed) by a

2019 update of the same study.

https://escholarship.org/uc/item/8xg8061f

The aforementioned **2019** update:

https://williamsinstitute.law.ucla.edu/wp-content/uploads/Suicidality-Transgender-Sep-2019.pd f

**60%** of **gender-referred adolescents** have a **psychiatric diagnosis** during **adolescence**. Rates of **psychiatric symptoms** in **gender-referred adolescents** are **comparable** with those in **children** with **other psychiatric disorders**, meaning there is **no reason** to suggest that **gender dysphoria** is something different from **mental illness**.

https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0165178122004875

**Transsexuals college students** are **5** times **more likely** than **all students** to have an **eating disorder**, and **30** times **more likely** than **straight men** to have **eating disorders** https://www.jahonline.org/article/S1054-139X%2815%2900087-7/fulltext

44% of transsexuals show signs of clinical depression

http://www.medicaldaily.com/transgender-people-more-likely-develop-depression-and-anxiety-2 47044

**85%** of **transsexuals** show signs of **psychological distress** or have been **recently treated** for **mental health** 

http://www.medicaldaily.com/transgender-people-more-likely-develop-depression-and-anxiety-2 47044

**78%** of **transgender** college students **meet the criteria** for **mental illness** <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/31427032/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/31427032/</a>

**70%** of **transgenders** were/are **diagnosed** with **mental illness** <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/23869030/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/23869030/</a>

**58%** of **transgenders** in **US currently** have at least **1 diagnosed mental illness** <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/31701012/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/31701012/</a>

### **Suicide**

About **40%** of **transexuals** have **suicidal tendencies** and tried to commit **suicide**The **suicide attempt rate** among **transgenders** ranges from **32% – 50%** across the countries <a href="https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5178031/">https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5178031/</a>

**82%** of **transgender** individuals have **considered killing themselves** and **40%** have attempted **suicide** 

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/32345113/

https://saravyc.sites.olt.ubc.ca/files/2015/05/SARAVYC\_Trans-Youth-Health-Report\_EN\_Final\_Print.pdf#page=44

"Lowering legal barriers to make it easier for minors to undergo cross-sex medical interventions without parental consent does not reduce suicide rates — in fact, it likely leads to higher rates of suicide among young people"

https://www.heritage.org/gender/report/puberty-blockers-cross-sex-hormones-and-youth-suicide?fbclid=lwAR29NKdMp1wV1ydZ7UmO3ztEkSuYqeQb2aoC3mR5Ja0yfyYOA-rBXfWoYI0&fs=e&s=cl

### 41% of transgender people in the US attempted suicide

https://web.archive.org/web/20140310021000/

http://www.nbcnews.com/id/40279043/ns/health-health\_care/#.Ux0fQHbP25c

### 48% of transgenders attempted suicide

https://www.researchgate.net/publication/320197131\_Trans\_Pathways\_the\_mental\_health\_experiences\_and\_care\_pathways\_of\_trans\_voung\_people\_Summary\_of\_results

**Transgender** people **attempt suicide 9** times **more** than the entire **US population** https://transequality.org/sites/default/files/docs/usts/USTS-Full-Report-Dec17.pdf

**37%** of **transsexual youth** have attempted **suicide** within the last year <a href="http://saravyc.sites.olt.ubc.ca/files/2015/05/SARAVYC\_Trans-Youth-Health-Report\_EN\_Final\_Pri">http://saravyc.sites.olt.ubc.ca/files/2015/05/SARAVYC\_Trans-Youth-Health-Report\_EN\_Final\_Pri</a> nt.pdf#page=44

1 in 10 young transsexuals have attempted suicide more than three times in the last year <a href="http://saravyc.sites.olt.ubc.ca/files/2015/05/SARAVYC\_Trans-Youth-Health-Report\_EN\_Final\_Print.pdf">http://saravyc.sites.olt.ubc.ca/files/2015/05/SARAVYC\_Trans-Youth-Health-Report\_EN\_Final\_Print.pdf</a>#page=44

**65%** of **transsexual youth** have seriously considered **suicide** within the **last year** <a href="http://saravyc.sites.olt.ubc.ca/files/2015/05/SARAVYC\_Trans-Youth-Health-Report\_EN\_Final\_Print.pdf">http://saravyc.sites.olt.ubc.ca/files/2015/05/SARAVYC\_Trans-Youth-Health-Report\_EN\_Final\_Print.pdf</a>#page=44

**37%** of **transsexual youth** have attempted **suicide** within the **last year** <a href="http://saravyc.sites.olt.ubc.ca/files/2015/05/SARAVYC\_Trans-Youth-Health-Report\_EN\_Final\_Pri">http://saravyc.sites.olt.ubc.ca/files/2015/05/SARAVYC\_Trans-Youth-Health-Report\_EN\_Final\_Pri</a> nt.pdf#page=44

Persons with **transsexualism**, after **sex reassignment**, have **considerably higher risks** for **mortality**, **suicidal behaviour**, and **psychiatric morbidity** than the **general population**. https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/21364939/

# "Gender Affirming Care"

The best and largest research on "gender-affirming care" over 8 years among adolescents have found that there was no improvement in mental health, but a 74% INCREASE in suicidality and "the most pronounced increases in mental healthcare were for adjustment, anxiety, mood, personality, psychotic disorders, and suicidal ideation/attempted suicide" <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/34247956/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/34247956/</a>

Dr. Riittakerrtu Kaltiala is a **Finnish trained adolescent psychiatrist** and is a pioneer of **'Gender affirming care'** as she was one of the first physicians to head a clinic for **'gender-distressed young people.'** She claims that from experience, **GAC** has caused much more **harm than good for Adolescents.** "Sometimes the young people insisted their lives had improved and they were happier. But as a medical doctor, I could see that **they were doing worse**. They were **withdrawing from all social activities**. They were **not making friends**. They were **not going to school**." <a href="https://www.thefp.com/p/gender-affirming-care-dangerous-finland-doctor">https://www.thefp.com/p/gender-affirming-care-dangerous-finland-doctor</a>

"Studies presenting the benefits (of sex reassignment through medical intervention) to mental health, including those claiming that the services prevent suicide, are either low or very low quality and rely on unreliable methods such as surveys and retrospective analyses, both of which are cross-sectional and highly biased. Considering the weak evidence supporting the use of puberty suppression, cross-sex hormones, and surgical procedures when compared to the stronger research demonstrating the permanent effects they cause, these treatments do not conform to GAPMS (Generally Accepted Professional Medical Standards) and are experimental and investigational."

https://cloudup.com/cErKkqMkHpt Archive Link: https://archive.ph/BfjlX

Mississippi review of evidence agrees with the Florida review of evidence <a href="https://www.scribd.com/document/626072814/Ltr-Snyder-to-CCOs-Re-Gender-Dysphoria-Treat">https://www.scribd.com/document/626072814/Ltr-Snyder-to-CCOs-Re-Gender-Dysphoria-Treat</a> ment#

Coming from WPATH (World Professional Association for Transgender Health), over 50% of gender clinics in Canada do not require ANY psychological assessment before giving puberty blockers/hormones

https://transyouthcan.ca/results/wpath-2020-5/

Adjusted Odds Ratios revealed **significantly higher odds** of a history of ever experiencing **suicidal ideation** in **those who planned to transition compared** to **those who do not want to receive treatment** for **transitioning** (aOR, 2.85; p < 0.01). https://www.liebertpub.com/doi/10.1089/lgbt.2013.0048 "Gender-Affirming" Surgery Leaves People Lonelier and Depressed, Study by Transgender Surgery Department Chairman Finds

https://www.dailysignal.com/2023/06/02/transgender-surgery-leaves-people-lonelier-depressed -study-transgender-surgery-dept-chairman-finds/

"The FDA also recently added a warning to its label that the "gender affirming" drugs can cause a dangerous swelling of the brain. Kuitenbrouwer and Vasterman also note concerns that the treatment can "interfere with the ability to make rational decisions."

https://thepostmillennial.com/maker-of-puberty-blockers-funded-original-study-that-led-to-gender-affirming-care-for-minors-dutch-investigative-report?utm\_campaign=64466

A pharmaceutical company that marketed triptorelin as a puberty blocker funded the original study that led to 'gender-affirming care' for minors

https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/full/10.1080/0092623X.2022.2121238?ref=upward.news https://genspect.org/the-dutch-model-is-falling-apart/

## **Puberty Blockers**

Paediatrician debunks the myth that puberty blockers are reversible; they are not

https://drdylanwilson.substack.com/p/on-the-myth-that-puberty-blockers

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/9KHXY">https://archive.ph/9KHXY</a>

**Lupron**, used as **chemical castration** for **violent sex offenders**, is also used as a **puberty blocker** https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/30047834/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/x8Q0X

A 2003 study in the **New England Journal of Medicine** concluded that some **kids** on **drugs** like **Lupron** developed **osteopenia** and **lost** too much **bone density** during a three-year course of **treatment** to justify the **therapy**. In other words, the **lifetime risk** of **breaking a bone outweighed** the **reward** of **growing a bit taller**.

https://www.pbs.org/newshour/health/women-fear-drug-they-used-to-halt-puberty-led-to-health-problems

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/H0Jfd

**Triptolerin,** used to **castrate sex offenders**, is also **used** as a **puberty blocker** <a href="https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/14789949.2011.552621#:~:text=Various%20tre">https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/14789949.2011.552621#:~:text=Various%20tre</a> atments%20have%20been%20used,in%20cases%20of%20severe%20paraphilia

**Puberty blockers** are **irreversible** as they have **negative impacts** on **bone density** which can cause **serious harm** to a **child's growth** 

https://www.binary.org.au/new\_studies\_prove\_puberty\_blockers\_are\_not\_reversible

Puberty blockers do not alleviate negative thoughts in children with gender dysphoria. Instead, children experienced reduced growth in height and bone strength by the time they finished treatment.

https://www.bmj.com/content/372/bmj.n356

Puberty blockers significantly decreases bone density

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/32832823/

Puberty blockers negatively impact bone mineral density, especially at the lumbar spine <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/34497118/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/34497118/</a>

Puberty blockers have a negative impact on bone mineral density, especially at the lumbar spine

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/36048500/

Pubertal suppression decreases growth and height velocity

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/34315674/

**Drugs** such as **leuprorelin**, which are used as **puberty blockers**, very **negatively** affect **cognitive ability**. This has a **serious negative impact** on **children** whose **brains** are still **developing**. <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/12175403/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/12175403/</a>

**Puberty blockers** showed **no positive effect** on **psychological function** but there was **suppression of growth** 

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/33529227/

NHS changes its statement on puberty blockers from then being fully reversible to quite the opposite and now lists a very long list of side effects for puberty blockers and cross sex hormones such as but not limited to infertility

https://www.spectator.co.uk/article/the-nhs-has-quietly-changed-its-trans-guidance-to-reflect-reality/

**Boston Children's Hospital** Claims **Puberty Blockers** "Completely **Reversible**"; **Director Admits** They **Cause Infertility** During Use

https://www.breitbart.com/health/2022/10/15/boston-childrens-hospital-claims-puberty-blockers-completely-reversible/

"There are over **25,000 adverse reports** including **1,500 deaths** on **Lupron products** for **puberty blockers**, **endometriosis**, and **prostate cancer**. Manufactured by AbbVie, **Lupron Depot-Ped** is the **number 1 prescribed puberty blocker**, which is being **used on children for** early stages of **gender transitioning**, **despite never having been approved for that purpose by the FDA**"

https://www.coreysdigs.com/health-science/exploiting-transgenders-part-1-manufacturing-an-industry/

# **Hormone Therapy**

Hormone therapy on youth showed no statistically significant improvement on mental health, but there was increase in suicidal ideation. self harm and suicide attempts.

https://publications.aap.org/pediatrics/article/145/4/e20193006/76951/Body-Dissatisfaction-and-Mental-Health-Outcomes-of

Cross-sex hormones affect the brain to some extent which is where the myth of trans brains comes from. Trans brains are not real, it is actually hormones influencing the brain enough to confuse the measures and be abused in research by trans activists.

https://eje.bioscientifica.com/view/journals/eje/155/suppl\_1/1550107.xml

There is **no significant difference** in terms of **depressive symptoms or psychological adjustment** between **MtFs with and without hormonal treatment** https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/6667109

Up to 25% of transwomen and 39% of transmen are obese before starting hormone therapy. Once starting hormone therapy, obesity rates of the patients increase to 30% for transwomen and 52% for transmen.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/34400797/

Use of exogenous estrogen by MtF transsexuals results in an increased risk of breast cancer http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/25415740

## **Transition Surgery**

Transgenders who received sex reassignment surgery are associated with a 1200% increase in suicide attempt risk compared to transgenders who did not receive surgery and are associated with a 470% increase of suicide attempt risk compared to recipients of non sex-related genital healthcare

https://www.cureus.com/articles/201512-risk-of-suicide-and-self-harm-following-gender-affirmation-survery#!/

Danish follow up of transgenders found that even after sex reassignment surgery over 32 years did not improve the mental illness rates and concluded that sex reassignment could have negative effects on some individuals

https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/full/10.3109/08039488.2015.1081405

Even **after sex reassignment surgery** the levels of **depression** and **anxiety** among **transgenders stay the same** 

https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/02699200600565905

**CMS** analysed **33 studies** on **sex reassignment surgery** and found that "the **results** were **inconsistent**, but **negative** in the **best studies**"

And

"After careful assessment, we identified six studies that could provide useful information (Figure 1). Of these, the four best designed and conducted studies that assessed quality of life before and after surgery using validated (albeit non-specific) psychometric studies did not demonstrate clinically significant changes or differences in psychometric test results after GRS. (Heylens et al., 2014; Ruppin, Pfafflin, 2015; Smith et al., 2005; Udeze et al., 2008) (Appendix C Panel A and Appendix G.)"

https://www.cms.gov/medicare-coverage-database/view/nca.aspx?NCAId=282

When comparing **psyhological functions** of **transgenders before** and **after surgery** there was **no significant positive** or **negative change** found

https://www.researchgate.net/publication/232874550\_Psychological\_functions\_in\_male-to-fem\_ale\_transsexual\_people\_before\_and\_after\_surgery

There is **no significant difference** in **well being** between those who **undergo genital surgery** or **surgical breast augmentation** and those who **do not have these surgeries**.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/22188877/

There is **no improvement** in **psychological functioning** among **transgenders** in **6 months after surgery**.

"The **results** of the study showed that **GRS** had **no significant effect** on **functioning** as measured by **SCL-90R** within **six months** of **surgery**."

https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/14681990701882077

A longitudinal study found that sex reassignment surgery has no positive effects on standardised measures of psychological symptoms, body image, self-esteem, sexuality, and quality of life

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/29128275/

When "comparing transsexuals accepted for such surgery with transsexuals after such surgery has been performed"

**Results** show that **post operative group** showed **significantly higher depression** and **satisfaction** with **relationships fell** (although to a non-significant extent)

https://psycnet.apa.org/record/2001-03117-003

"There is no conclusive evidence that sex change operations improve the lives of transsexuals, with many people remaining severely distressed and even suicidal after the operation, according to a medical review"

"The review of more than 100 international medical studies of post-operative transsexuals by the University of Birmingham's Aggressive Research Intelligence Facility (ARIF) found no robust scientific evidence that gender reassignment surgery is clinically effective." <a href="https://www.theguardian.com/society/2004/jul/30/health.mentalhealth">https://www.theguardian.com/society/2004/jul/30/health.mentalhealth</a>

There is **no significant difference** in **well being** between those who **undergo genital surgery** or **surgical breast augmentation** and **those who do not** have these surgeries. https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/22188877/

Sex reassignment does not improve rates of psychopathology among transgenders https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/11089727/

Mental illness rates among transgenders are high, and this is true for all stages of transition (no transition, hormones, postoperative)

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/15865950/

A study found that sex reassignment surgery in transsexuals is "not the treatment of choice", and had no positive effect but there was "progressive level of psychological dysfunction" <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/3998721/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/3998721/</a>

**Sex reassignment** surgery **confers no objective advantage** in terms of **social rehabilitation** as **compared** with a group of **individuals who sought sex reassignment** but **remained unoperated upon follow-up**.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/464739/

Having undergone sex reassignment surgery was not associated with better quality of life or mental health outcomes

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/23943260/

After sex reassignment surgery, there was a trend of worsening state of well-being over a 5 year follow up

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/28603386

Hormones weren't associated with better mental health, but instead "trans men currently using cross-sex hormones scored on average poorer on bodily pain and mental health, compared to non-users."

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/25270637/

Persons with **transsexualism**, after **sex reassignment**, have considerably **higher risks** for **mortality**, **suicidal behavior**, and **psychiatric morbidity**. Findings suggest that **sex reassignment**, although alleviating **gender dysphoria**, may **not suffice** as **treatment** for **transsexualism** <a href="https://journals.plos.org/plosone/article?id=10.1371/journal.pone.0016885">https://journals.plos.org/plosone/article?id=10.1371/journal.pone.0016885</a>

"The most thorough follow-up of sex-reassigned people — extending over thirty years and conducted in Sweden, where the culture is strongly supportive of the transgendered — documents their lifelong mental unrest. Ten to fifteen years after surgical reassignment, the suicide rate of those who had undergone sex-reassignment surgery rose to twenty times that of comparable peers." - Dr. Paul McHugh, former Johns Hopkins Psychiatrist in Chief <a href="https://www.thepublicdiscourse.com/2015/06/15145/">https://www.thepublicdiscourse.com/2015/06/15145/</a>

20% stopping rate, 18% complication rate, 37% had hormone levels found to be out of target range during the course of treatment

https://www.mdpi.com/2227-9032/10/1/121

**Transgender Surgery** Provides **No** Mental Health Benefit https://www.thepublicdiscourse.com/2020/09/71296/

"15 years after sex reassignment operation, quality of life is lower in the domains of general health, role limitation, physical limitation, and personal limitation." https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/18990387/

**After surgery 47%** are **dependent on social support** compared to **41% before surgery** <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/9075286/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/9075286/</a>

**50%** of **sex reassignment patients** for just **vaginoplasty** have **complications**, and **14%** have **major and severe complications** 

https://bjui-journals.onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/abs/10.1046/j.1464-410X.2001.02323.x

**20%** of sex reassignment patients have severe complications after surgery <a href="https://www.thieme-connect.de/products/ejournals/abstract/10.1055/s-0030-1262718">https://www.thieme-connect.de/products/ejournals/abstract/10.1055/s-0030-1262718</a>

A longitudinal study found that sex reassignment surgery had no positive effects on standardised measures of psychological symptoms, body image, self esteem, sexuality, and quality of life.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/29128275/

# **Social Transition**

**Biggest** and **currently newest (May 2023) research** proves that **social transition(of children) DOES NOT** have **significant positive effect** on **mental health** 

"Overall, there were no significant effects of social transition or name change on mental health status."

https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/s10508-023-02588-5

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/ajE3k">https://archive.ph/ajE3k</a>

Social transition of children does not result in better mental health outcomes

"The **degree** of **social transition** did **not significantly predict** the **outcome**. Therefore, **claims** that **gender affirmation** through **transitioning socially** is **beneficial** for **children** with **GD** could **not be supported** from the **present results**."

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/33081539/

# Transgenders in Sports

Sources on the advantages men have when participating in female sports. To avoid confusion: "man" refers to a real man, "transman" refers to a woman who identifies as a man. "Woman" refers to a real woman, "transwoman" refers to a man who identifies as a woman.

After transwomen (i.e. biological men) and transmen (i.e. biological women) both underwent 12 months of cross sex hormone therapy, transwomen still ended up being stronger than transmen, in both absolute and height adjusted values

https://academic.oup.com/jcem/article/105/3/e805/5651219

Transwomen retain greater muscle strength than women even after 36 months of hormone therapy

https://bism.bmj.com/content/55/15/865

The biological advantage that transgender "women" have over women is only minimally reduced when testosterone is suppressed as per current sporting guidelines for transgender athletes

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC7846503/

"Transwomen still had a 9% faster mean run speed after the 1 year period of testosterone suppression that is recommended by World Athletics for inclusion in women's events." <a href="https://bjsm.bmj.com/content/55/11/577.full?ijkey=yjlCzZVZFRDZzHz&keytype=ref">https://bjsm.bmj.com/content/55/11/577.full?ijkey=yjlCzZVZFRDZzHz&keytype=ref</a>

"[Biological] women have smaller conducting airways than men, even when matched for lung size. This is important when considering the principles of airflow [...]" https://iournals.physiology.org/doi/full/10.1152/advan.00118.2006

"Men have significantly greater left ventricular mass and chamber size than women. Because the left ventricular ejection fraction is the same in both sexes, the stroke volume is larger in men than in women."

https://journals.physiology.org/doi/full/10.1152/advan.00118.2006

### Trans Genocide MYTH

Only **32 transgender** people have been **killed** in the **US** in **2022**. The **trans murder rate** is about **2**.

https://abcnews.go.com/Health/wireStory/report-32-transgender-people-killed-us-2022-934082

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/gWto2">https://archive.ph/gWto2</a>

In contrast the estimated murder rate in **2022** for the **general population** is **6.45**. Thus **trans** people are **3 times less likely to be killed** than the **average American**.

https://williamsinstitute.law.ucla.edu/wp-content/uploads/Trans-Pop-Update-Jun-2022.pdf

Most murder cases of trans people involve either domestic violence within LGBT or high risk lifestyles like sex work and high rates of STDs

https://thefederalist.com/2019/11/04/the-left-is-lying-about-a-hatred-and-violence-epidemic-against-transgender-people/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/YGmvJ">https://archive.ph/YGmvJ</a>

"The **overall homicide rate** of **transgender individuals** was likely to be **less than** that of **cisgender individuals**"

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/28727530/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/2fNjs">https://archive.ph/2fNjs</a>

"But what about anti-trans bills"

Most of the **legislation** that is **considered** "**anti-trans**" by **activists** are:

- Bills opposing gender ideology in elementary schools
- Bills protecting minors from dangerous surgery/hormone experiments
- Bills involving religious people denying service based on conscience
- Bills prohibiting LGBT pornographic content to children

https://www.aclu.org/legislative-attacks-on-lgbtq-rights

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/CixxU

## Crime

### **Violent Crime**

Bisexual men are much more violent and criminal than heterosexual men, while the homosexual men are less violent in measures of fighting to even a score, and in defense of self or others, and to consider themselves more violent in terms of the two hypothetical violence measures. The measure in which homosexual males significantly exceeded heterosexuals had to do with the use of marijuana and other illegal drugs other than alcohol.

Lesbians are much more violent and criminal than heterosexual women .

https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/abs/pii/019188699090146i

# **Drug Use**

#### Tobacco

Gay and transgender individuals use tobacco up to 200% more than those who identify as heterosexual.

#### Alcohol

Between 20 and 25% of the LGBTQ community have moderate to severe alcohol dependency.

#### Marijuana

Gay men are 3.5 times more likely to use Marijuana than straight males.

#### **Amphetamines**

Members of the LGBTQ community are 12.2 times more likely to use Amphetamines.

#### Heroin

LGBTQ individuals are 9.5 times more likely to use Heroin than heterosexual individuals. <a href="https://www.addictioncenter.com/addiction/lgbtq/">https://www.addictioncenter.com/addiction/lgbtq/</a>

LGBT are 3 times more likely to use heroin

LGBT are 4 times more likely to use methamphetamine

LGBT are 3 times more likely to have marijuana use disorder

**LGBT** are **2** times **more likely** to have **alcohol** use disorder

LGBT are 2 times more likely to smoke

About 20% – 30% of LGBT abuse substances in their life over 3 times more than heterosexuals 15% of LGBT had alcohol or drug use DISORDER in the LAST YEAR only, over 2 times more than heterosexuals

https://healthyliferecovery.com/mental-health-addiction-in-lgbtg/

**41.3%** of **homosexuals 18 and older** reported **past-year marijuana use**, compared to **18.7%** of the **normal adult population** 

**6.7%** of homosexuals in 2020 misused opioids (prescription opioids or heroin use) in the past year, compared to **3.6%** of the overall adult population

The NSDUH survey also found that, in 2020, approximately 21.8% of homosexuals had an alcohol use disorder in the past year, compared to 11.0% in the overall population Bisexual men and women are more likely to use tobacco and e-cigarettes than heterosexual men and women

https://nida.nih.gov/research-topics/substance-use-suds-in-lgbtq-populations

**LGB adolescents** reported **2.89 higher rates** of **substance use** compared to **heterosexual youth** <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/18339100/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/18339100/</a>

**Homosexuals** are **more likely** to use **illegal drugs** and **drink** to **excess** than **straight** people <a href="https://www.cdc.gov/msmhealth/substance-abuse.htm">https://www.cdc.gov/msmhealth/substance-abuse.htm</a>

**LGBTQ+ adults** are **56% more likely** to develop an **alcohol use disorder** and **3** times **more likely** to develop another **substance disorder** 

https://www.samhsa.gov/data/report/2015-2016-nsduh-sexual-orientation-summary-sheets

33% of homosexuals have depression,23% have lifetime conduct disorder,20% are drug addicts, and 10% of them have nicotine addiction

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/25294230/

Lesbians are more likely than heterosexual women to smoke <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/12734037/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/12734037/</a>

"There were clear hazardous drinking disparities between sexual minority individuals and heterosexual individuals over time. During adolescence, sexual minority individuals, particularly females, reported higher levels of hazardous drinking. As study participants reached adulthood, the magnitude of the hazardous drinking disparities increased among sexual minorities, sexual minority men in particular."

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/23325141/

In comparison with the female population, lesbians/bisexual women exhibit greater prevalence rates of obesity, alcohol use, and tobacco use.

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/11291371/

# Prison

Men in prison are 5 times more likely to be gay and 42% of women in prison are lesbians, meaning that being in prison has correlation with homosexuality

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5227944/

**Prison population** is **overwhelmingly comprised** of **LGBT** compared to general population <a href="https://www.prainc.com/lesbians-gay-men-bisexuals-jails-prisons/">https://www.prainc.com/lesbians-gay-men-bisexuals-jails-prisons/</a>

**Before jail**, **36**% of **women** were **LGBT**; **after jail** the number jumped to **45**% <a href="https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/BF02886850">https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/BF02886850</a>

### Sexual Crime

20% of sex offenders self identify as LGBT

https://williamsinstitute.law.ucla.edu/publications/lgbtg-sex-offender-registries/

**50.8%** of **men** reported **childhood sexual abuse** (CSA), and **67.2%** reported **adult sexual assault** (ASA). Most perpetrators (**83.9%**) of recent **ASA incidents** were **male**; **67%** of **participants** reported **consuming alcohol** and/or **drugs** prior to the most recent incident. <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/24483778/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/24483778/</a>

**48**% of **transgender individuals in prison** have been **convicted** of **sex offending**. A more recent study shows that **49.6**% of **transgender individuals in prison** have been **convicted of sex offending**.

https://fairplayforwomen.com/transgender-male-criminality-sex-offences/

48% of MtF Transgenders have been convicted of one or more sexual offences vs. 19% of all prisoners are serving time for a sexual offence https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-42221629.amp

Of the **125 transgender prisoners** counted by the prison service in 2017, **60 had been** convicted of sexual offenses, including **27** convicted of rape <a href="https://files.catbox.moe/bfiv3n.pdf">https://files.catbox.moe/bfiv3n.pdf</a>

# **Pedophilia**

A literature review of 19 studies found that Homosexuals and Bisexuals are between 12-16 times more likely to molest children, while homosexual and bisexual educators account for 80% of molestation of pupils and are 90-100 times more likely to molest pupils <a href="https://www.ojp.gov/ncjrs/virtual-library/abstracts/homosexual-molestation-childrensexual-interaction-teacher-and-pupil">https://www.ojp.gov/ncjrs/virtual-library/abstracts/homosexual-molestation-childrensexual-interaction-teacher-and-pupil</a>

Homosexuals are more likely to be pedophiles and about 33% of child molesters are homosexuals ("ratio of sex offenders against female children vs offenders against male children is approximately 2:1")

Whilst specifically this study sample found 41% — 42.5% of child molesters to be homosexual (1.35:1 heterosexual to homosexual ratio and conversion method 2 which found 1.44:1 heterosexual to homosexual ratio)

https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/00926239208404356

A gigantic study of over 4000 pedophiles found that about 33% of pedophiles are homosexual and many more bisexuals, also it found that homosexual pedophiles are significantly more likely to reoffend and harder to be treated

https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/BF00856862

Study of pedophiles published in APAs (American Psychological Association) journal found that:

"With respect to **gender**, **455** participants (**38.3**%) said that they were **attracted only** to **females**, **420** (**35.3**%) **only** to **males**, and **314** (**26.4**%) to **both males** and **females**."

In this **largest study** of **pedophiles** ever from **APAs journal** they find that **61.7%** of **pedophiles** are **homosexual/bisexual** 

https://psycnet.apa.org/doiLanding?doi=10.1037%2Fabn0000212

Approximately **one third** of **victims** of **sex offenders** are **boys**, in English **prisons** there were about **3000** sex offenders of whom only **12** were **women**, conclusion being that **female pedophiles** are extremely **rare**. From this we concluded that **homosexuals** could comprise **33%** of **pedophiles** 

https://www.taylorfrancis.com/chapters/edit/10.4324/9780203411773-10/adult-sex-offenders-dawn-fisher

https://www.hrw.org/legacy/wr2k8/violence/violence.pdf

About **33**% of **victims** of **child sexual abuse** are **male**, and **97**% of **pedophiles** are **male**Thus (in the scenario with least homosexual pedophiles) **over 30**% of **child sexual abuse** is done by **homosexuals** 

https://bjs.ojp.gov/content/pub/pdf/CVVOATV.PDF https://www.hrw.org/legacy/wr2k8/violence/violence.pdf

#### Homosexuals and bisexuals are 42% of pedophiles

https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/abs/pii/0145213495000173

This study found 42% of pedophiles to be bisexual/homosexual It also found that much higher rates of bisexual/homosexual pedophiles are "true pedophiles" https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/9587795/

30% of victims of child pornography are not female, at least 25% are male, and one study of victims of child pornography found 33% of its participants were male 99.3% of abusers who do the crime of child pornography are men

Therefore, homosexuals are responsible for 25%-30% (up to 33% also) of child pornography case, all while making up only few percent of the population

https://www.statista.com/statistics/1246257/gender-children-abused-child-pornography-content/

https://www.ussc.gov/sites/default/files/pdf/research-and-publications/quick-facts/Child\_Pornography\_FY18.pdf

https://victimsofcrime.org/doc/Policy/section-4-improving-response-to-vcp.pdf?sfvrsn=2

An **analysis** on the **reports** of **molestation** was done through newspapers and it was found that **40%** – **60%** was **homosexual molestation** 

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/9676497/

Analysing newspapers, it was found that over **50% of all teacher pedophiles** are **homosexual** <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/11898978/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/11898978/</a>

#### 36% of pedophiles are homosexual

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/6512871/

Some **large sample** and **high quality older studies** find that about **30%-40%** of **pedophiles** are **homosexuals** 

https://www.jstor.org/stable/10.3138/j.ctvcj2pdp https://www.semanticscholar.org/paper/Sex-Offenders%3A-An-Analysis-of-Types-Friedman/00f 664d45bd1ddf89197884691c238b1e2e5af9c

More than 80% of victims of pedophilia from catholic priests have been boys. Data in this source proves that the proportion of homosexual men in the priesthood is correlated almost perfectly with the percentage of male victims and with the overall incidence of abuse.

Homosexuality has a prominent play in these situations.

https://www.researchgate.net/publication/333083400\_ls\_Sexual\_Abuse\_by\_Catholic\_Clergy\_Related\_to\_Homosexuality

**70.8%** of clegry pedophiles are homosexual pedophiles as shown by phalometric testing <a href="https://www.researchgate.net/publication/12518293\_A\_study\_of\_clerics\_who\_commit\_sexual\_offenses\_Are\_they\_different\_from\_other\_sex\_offenders">https://www.researchgate.net/publication/12518293\_A\_study\_of\_clerics\_who\_commit\_sexual\_offenses\_Are\_they\_different\_from\_other\_sex\_offenders</a>

Homosexuals are responsible for 26% of male childhood sexual abuse cases and 23% of female childhood sexual abuse cases according to Glenda Testone, manager of GLAAD (Gay & Lesbian Alliance Against Defamation), who cited a study from the American Academy of

**Pediatrics** saying that it is proof that **gays** are not the majority of **pedophiles**, not realising she **proved** that the **lowest statistic** about **homosexuals** still makes them about **12** times **more likely** to be **pedophiles**.

https://www.baptistpress.com/resource-library/news/homosexuals-more-likely-to-molest-kids-study-reports/

### 32% of pedophiles are homosexual or bisexual

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/3395701/

**42**% of offenders for non familiar (non incest) child molestation are homosexual Whilst overall rate is **27**% for homosexual/bisexual offenders <a href="https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/10.1177/088626091006003005">https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/10.1177/088626091006003005</a>

This **study** found **up to 60%** of **pedophiles** to be **homosexual** https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/3070603/

Research in the **Department of Psychiatry** at the **University of Ottawa**, Canada found that **33% of pedophiles** are exclusively **homosexual** and **23%** are **bisexual**. This **adds up** to **56%** of **pedophiles** being **homo/bisexual**, whilst being around **2% of population** <a href="https://www.ojp.gov/ncjrs/virtual-library/abstracts/comparison-sexual-victimization-childhoods-pedophiles-and">https://www.ojp.gov/ncjrs/virtual-library/abstracts/comparison-sexual-victimization-childhoods-pedophiles-and</a>

**Survey** found that **53%** of **abuse** by **foster** parents is **homosexual** In group homes, **71%** of the **molestation** was **homosexual** <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/15941101/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/15941101/</a>

**CDC study** found **28%** of **child molestation** before the **age of 18** is done by **Homosexuals** <a href="https://www.ajpmonline.org/article/S0749-3797(05)00078-4/fulltext">https://www.ajpmonline.org/article/S0749-3797(05)00078-4/fulltext</a>

#### 45.8% of pedophiles are LGBT

https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/00926238408405945

From 1980-2006, **teachers** engaging in **same-sex intercourse** consisted of a **majority** of all **teacher molesters** in Ireland, New Zealand, Canada, and Scotland and consisted of a **large percentage** in Australia, England, and the US; in smaller samples, **homosexuals** accounted for **71%** of **perpetrators** in mainland **Europe**, **26%** in **Africa**, and **13%** in **Asia**.

https://www.semanticscholar.org/paper/Teacher-Pupil-Sex-Across-the-World%3A-How-Much-Is-Cameron/f1be4fd803c34efee8fae66263addae30347ef8e

#### Homosexuality is strongly related to pedophilia

https://lanternproject.org.uk/library/general/articles-and-information-about-sexual-abuse-and-its-impact/homosexuality-and-child-sexual-abuse/

### Gays are 3% of the population but make up 40% of the child predators

http://www.familyresearchinst.org/2009/02/child-molestation-and-homosexuality-2/

### Gender ratio of victims of childhood sexual abuse is 2:1

**86**% of abuse against males is done by males, and **6**% of abuse against females are by females Thus, over **32**% of child sexual abuse is done by homosexuals

https://www.healthyplace.com/abuse/child-sexual-abuse/child-sexual-abuse-statistics

# **37%** of **children** who have been **sexually abused** are **boys** while only **5%** of **child molesters** are **female**

https://www.ojp.gov/ncjrs/virtual-library/abstracts/sex-offenses-and-offenders-analysis-data-rape-and-sexual-assault

https://psycnet.apa.org/record/2013-04507-015

Men commit 94.6% of sexual abuse against young boys whilst boys are 33% of victims of child sexual abuse according to one study and 37% according to another Indian study

https://www.researchgate.net/publication/268135394\_Would\_You\_Tell\_Under\_Circumstances\_ Like That Barriers to Disclosure of Child Sexual Abuse for Men

https://www.semanticscholar.org/paper/Hidden-Child-Molestation-Fromuth-Burkhart/41a94718 6a2d45856f98b8776835892a59a5b02b

https://www.semanticscholar.org/paper/A-cross-sectional-observational-study-on-child-Perumal-Sudhakar/73ce2c438967a6ebea30965819c97909479c6184

# (Using the **Human Rights Watch victim gender ratio** of **2:1**)

46% of female pedophiles are lesbians

https://www.hrw.org/legacy/wr2k8/violence/violence.pdf

https://web.archive.org/web/20090730101002/http://www.ptsd.va.gov/public/pages/child-sexual-abuse.asp

About 1 in 6 men are abused in their life and about 1 in 4 women are abused in their life, meaning that the proportion of male to female victims is 2:3

https://www.ajpmonline.org/article/S0749-3797(05)00078-4/fulltext

And 96% of child abusers are male

https://www.nsvrc.org/publications/child-sexual-abuse-prevention-overview

#### Homosexuals are 25% of pedophiles

(This is the **lowest statistic** that we could find)

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/10983250/

By analysing **newspapers**, it was found that of **foster parents** who **molested** their **children**, **60%** were **homosexual**, and another **study** found that **34%** of **foster parents** who **molested children** are **homosexual** 

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/14723445/

# Uncategorised

Most pro-LGBT studies do not meet APA's own scientific standards

https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/10.2466/17.CP.4.24

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/GuxVz">https://archive.ph/GuxVz</a>

"According to APA's own criteria, contradictions of APA's reasoning are shown and scientific and logical reasons are presented that show masturbation and homosexuality should be considered as abnormal behaviours. We reviewed "statistical", "well-being", "dysfunction", "anatomo-physiological" and "social norm" criteria for healthy sexual behaviours and showed that, according to the real healthy criteria, masturbation and homosexuality are not normal behaviours."

https://www.clinicalschizophrenia.net/articles/review-of-removing-homosexuality-and-masturba tion-from-the-list-of-sexual-dvsfunctions-in-dsm.pdf

**Involvement** in **LGBQ activism** is **related** to **Pathological Narcissistic Grandiosity** and **virtue signalling** 

https://papers.ssrn.com/sol3/papers.cfm?abstract\_id=4204911

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/v23am">https://archive.ph/v23am</a>

Liberal sexual ethics that justify homosexuality also justify bestiality, pedophilia and rape (partially)

https://www.jstor.org/stable/40441324

America has spent \$700 million promoting gay rights abroad – an "integral" part of American foreign policy, despite this having done more harm than good (in terms of persecution) <a href="https://www.nytimes.com/2015/12/21/world/africa/us-support-of-gay-rights-in-africa-may-have-done-more-harm-than-good.html?r=0">https://www.nytimes.com/2015/12/21/world/africa/us-support-of-gay-rights-in-africa-may-have-done-more-harm-than-good.html?r=0</a>

Arguments in favour of homosexuality are based on logical fallacies <a href="http://hrcak.srce.hr/index.php?show=clanak&id\_clanak\_jezik=19028&lang=en">http://hrcak.srce.hr/index.php?show=clanak&id\_clanak\_jezik=19028&lang=en</a>

**Arguments** saying **gender** and **sex** are **different don't make** any **logical sense** https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007%2Fs11406-019-00157-6

The decision to remove homosexuality off lists of mental illnesses was not scientific, it was the opposite, against scientific evidence

Copyright © 2022 Dragonary. All rights reserved.

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC4771012/

**96.8%** of **gays** are **white** compared to **88.4%** of **heterosexuals** https://bmcpublichealth.biomedcentral.com/articles/10.1186/s12889-016-3149-z

**24**% of **lesbian** and **bisexual women** are **poor**, compared to only **19**% of **heterosexual women** <a href="https://williamsinstitute.law.ucla.edu/publications/lgb-patterns-of-poverty">https://williamsinstitute.law.ucla.edu/publications/lgb-patterns-of-poverty</a>

Gay and transgender students are half as likely to graduate high school as straight students <a href="https://www.americanprogress.org/issues/lgbt/news/2010/06/21/7980/gay-and-transgender-youth-homelessness-by-the-numbers/">https://www.americanprogress.org/issues/lgbt/news/2010/06/21/7980/gay-and-transgender-youth-homelessness-by-the-numbers/</a>

#### About half of all transgender inmates are sex offenders

https://fairplayforwomen.com/transgender-prisoners/

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/Oeguq">https://archive.ph/Oeguq</a>

#### Biological sex is binary

https://www.researchgate.net/publication/366501737\_Biological\_sex\_is\_binary\_even\_though\_t here\_is\_a\_rainbow\_of\_sex\_roles\_Denying\_biological\_sex\_is\_anthropocentric\_and\_promotes\_species\_chauvinism

Archive Link: <a href="https://archive.ph/zfB79">https://archive.ph/zfB79</a>

#### 84% of furries are not heterosexual

**99%** of **furries** report some degree of **sexual motivation** for **being furries Furries** are **sexually attracted** to **anthropomorphic animals** 

"Both sexual attraction to anthropomorphic animals and sexual arousal by fantasising about being anthropomorphic animals were nearly universal."

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/30806867/

Archive Link: https://archive.ph/YjgvW

## **About**

Owner: Dragonary

Researcher: Hehehehaw

#### **CONTACT US:**

#### Official Website:

https://funfacts.top/

#### Official Discord Server:

https://discord.gg/fabgxBVcnz

Copyright © 2022 Dragonary. All rights reserved.

### Official Telegram Group:

https://t.me/funfactdoc

Most recommended option, more secure, private and safer than Discord, also more active than the Matrix space

### Official Matrix Space:

https://matrix.to/#/#funfactdoc:matrix.org

Highly recommended to join the Matrix space as it is more secure and private than Discord

### Official Revolt Server (INACTIVE):

https://rvlt.gg/y3TY8sCV

### Official Guilded Server (INACTIVE):

https://www.guilded.gg/i/k1b5qrrp

#### **AFFILIATED PROJECTS:**

#### **Fun Facts About Porn:**

Fun facts about Porn

Created by Hehehehaw

A document with facts about porn and the negative effects of it.